# IDAHO ADMINISTRATIVE BULLETIN

March 1, 2023 - Vol. 23-3

Office of the Governor
Division of Financial Management
Office of the Administrative Rules Coordinator



The Idaho Administrative Bulletin is published monthly by the Office of the Administrative Rules Coordinator, Division of Financial Management, Office of the Governor, pursuant to Title 67, Chapter 52, Idaho Code.

Brad Little, Governor

Alex J. Adams, Administrator, Division of Financial Management
Josh Scholer, Bureau Chief, Regulatory & Legislative Affairs
Bradley A. Hunt, Administrative Rules Coordinator
Logan P. Medel, Administrative Rules Specialist
Margaret Major, Desktop Publishing Specialist
All Rights Reserved / Printed in the United States of America

# IDAHO ADMINISTRATIVE BULLETIN

# Table of Contents

# March 1, 2023 – Vol. 23-3

PREFACE	4
THE OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR  Executive Order No. 2023-01  Pacific Northwest Economic Region Idaho Council	11
Executive Order No. 2023-02  Provisions for State Cooperation With the National Flood Insurance Program Under the National Flood Insurance Act of 1968, as Amended	
IDAPA 13 – IDAHO FISH AND GAME COMMISSION  Establishing Seasons and Limits for Hunting, Fishing, and Trapping in Idaho  Docket No. 13-0000-2300P2  Notice of Adopted / Amended Proclamations for Calendar Year 2023	17
IDAPA 16 – DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND WELFARE  16.02.06 – Quality Assurance for Idaho Clinical Laboratories  Docket No. 16-0206-2301  Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation (ZBR) Negotiated Rulemaking	
16.03.22 – Residential Assisted Living Facilities  Docket No. 16-0322-2301  Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Negotiated Rulemaking	20
16.05.03 – Contested Case Proceedings and Declaratory Rulings  Docket No. 16-0503-2301  (Second) Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation (ZBR)  Negotiated Rulemaking	
16.07.25 – Prevention of Minors' Access to Tobacco Products  Docket No. 16-0725-2301  Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation (ZBR) Negotiated Rulemaking	24
IDAPA 21 – DIVISION OF VETERANS SERVICES  21.01.04 – Rules Governing Idaho State Veterans Cemeteries  Docket No. 21-0104-2301  Notice of Rulemaking – Temporary and Proposed Rule	26
IDAPA 29 – IDAHO POTATO COMMISSION  29.01.01 – Rules of the Idaho Potato Commission  Docket No. 29-0101-2301	20
Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Negotiated Rulemaking	30

IDAHO	<b>ADMIN</b>	IISTR A	TIVE	RIIII	FTIN
IUANU	AUWIIN	113 I RF	AIIVE	DULL	.CIIIV

# **Table of Contents**

DAPA 58 – DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY	
58.01.07 – Rules Regulating Underground Storage Tank Systems  Docket No. 58-0107-2301	
Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero Based Regulation (ZBR) Negotiated Rulemak	ing31
58.01.08 – Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems  Docket No. 58-0108-2301	
Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation (ZBR) Negotiated Rulemak	xing33
SECTIONS AFFECTED INDEX	35
LEGAL NOTICE - SUMMARY OF PROPOSED RULEMAKINGS	36
CUMULATIVE RULEMAKING INDEX OF IDAHO ADMINISTRATIVE RULES	37
SUBJECT INDEX	56

# **PREFACE**

The Idaho Administrative Bulletin is an electronic-only, online monthly publication of the Office of the Administrative Rules Coordinator, Division of Financial Management, that is published pursuant to Section 67-5203, Idaho Code. The Bulletin is a compilation of all official rulemaking notices, official rule text, executive orders of the Governor, and all legislative documents affecting rules that are statutorily required to be published in the Bulletin. It may also include other rules-related documents an agency may want to make public through the Bulletin.

State agencies are required to provide public notice of all rulemaking actions and must invite public input. This is done through negotiated rulemaking procedures or after proposed rulemaking has been initiated. The public receives notice that an agency has initiated proposed rulemaking procedures through the Idaho Administrative Bulletin and a legal notice (Public Notice of Intent) that publishes in authorized newspapers throughout the state. The legal notice provides reasonable opportunity for the public to participate when a proposed rule publishes in the Bulletin. Interested parties may submit written comments to the agency or request public hearings of the agency, if none have been scheduled. Such submissions or requests must be presented to the agency within the time and manner specified in the individual "Notice of Rulemaking - Proposed Rule" for each proposed rule that is published in the Bulletin.

Once the comment period closes, the agency considers fully all comments and information submitted regarding the proposed rule. Changes may be made to the proposed rule at this stage of the rulemaking, but changes must be based on comments received and must be a "logical outgrowth" of the proposed rule. The agency may now adopt and publish the pending rule. A pending rule is "pending" legislative review for final approval. The pending rule is the agency's final version of the rulemaking that will be forwarded to the legislature for review and final approval. Comment periods and public hearings are not provided for when the agency adopts a temporary or pending rule.

# CITATION TO THE IDAHO ADMINISTRATIVE BULLETIN

The Bulletin is identified by the calendar year and issue number. For example, Bulletin 19-1 refers to the first Bulletin issued in calendar year 2019; Bulletin 20-1 refers to the first Bulletin issued in calendar year 2020. Volume numbers, which proceed from 1 to 12 in a given year, correspond to the months of publication, i.e.; Volume No. 19-1 refers to January 2019; Volume No. 20-2 refers to February 2020; and so forth. Example: The Bulletin published in January 2019 is cited as Volume 19-1. The December 2019 Bulletin is cited as Volume 19-12.

# RELATIONSHIP TO THE IDAHO ADMINISTRATIVE CODE

The **Idaho Administrative Code** is an electronic-only, online compilation of all final and enforceable administrative rules of the state of Idaho that are of full force and effect. Any temporary rule that is adopted by an agency and is of force and effect is codified into the Administrative Code upon Bulletin publication. All pending rules that have been approved by the legislature during the legislative session as final rules and any temporary rules that are extended supplement the Administrative Code. These rules are codified into the Administrative Code upon becoming effective. Because proposed and pending rules are not enforceable, they are published in the Administrative Bulletin only and cannot be codified into the Administrative Code until approved as final.

To determine if a particular rule remains in effect or whether any amendments have been made to the rule, refer to the **Cumulative Rulemaking Index**. Link to it on the Administrative Rules homepage at adminrules.idaho.gov.

# THE DIFFERENT RULES PUBLISHED IN THE ADMINISTRATIVE BULLETIN

Idaho's administrative rulemaking process, governed by the Administrative Procedure Act, Title 67, Chapter 52, Idaho Code, comprises distinct rulemaking actions: negotiated, proposed, temporary, pending and final rulemaking. Not all rulemakings incorporate or require all of these actions. At a minimum, a rulemaking includes proposed, pending and final rulemaking. Many rules are adopted as temporary rules when they meet the required statutory criteria and agencies must, when feasible, engage in negotiated rulemaking at the beginning of the process to facilitate consensus building. In the majority of cases, the process begins with proposed rulemaking and ends with the final rulemaking. The following is a brief explanation of each type of rule.

#### 1. NEGOTIATED RULEMAKING

Negotiated rulemaking is a process in which all interested persons and the agency seek consensus on the content of a rule through dialogue. Agencies are required to conduct negotiated rulemaking whenever it is feasible to do so. The agency files a "Notice of Intent to Promulgate – Negotiated Rulemaking" for publication in the Administrative Bulletin inviting interested persons to contact the agency if interested in discussing the agency's intentions regarding the rule changes. This process is intended to result in the formulation of a proposed rule and the initiation of regular rulemaking procedures. One result, however, may also be that regular (proposed) rulemaking is not initiated and no further action is taken by the agency.

#### 2. PROPOSED RULEMAKING

A proposed rulemaking is an action by an agency wherein the agency is proposing to amend or repeal an existing rule or to adopt a new rule. Prior to the adoption, amendment, or repeal of a rule, the agency must publish a "Notice of Rulemaking – Proposed Rule" in the Bulletin. This notice must include very specific information regarding the rulemaking including all relevant state or federal statutory authority occasioning the rulemaking, a non-technical description of the changes being made, any associated costs, guidance on how to participate through submission of written comments and requests for public hearings, and the text of the proposed rule in legislative format.

# 3. TEMPORARY RULEMAKING

Temporary rules may be adopted only when the governor finds that it is necessary for:

- a) protection of the public health, safety, or welfare; or
- b) compliance with deadlines in amendments to governing law or federal programs; or
- c) conferring a benefit.

If a rulemaking meets one or more of these criteria, and with the Governor's approval, the agency may adopt and make a temporary rule effective prior to receiving legislative authorization and without allowing for any public input. The law allows an agency to make a temporary rule immediately effective upon adoption. A temporary rule expires at the conclusion of the next succeeding regular legislative session unless the rule is extended by concurrent resolution, is replaced by a final rule, or expires under its own terms.

### 4. PENDING RULEMAKING

A pending rule is a rule that has been adopted by an agency under regular rulemaking procedures and remains subject to legislative review before it becomes a final, enforceable rule. When a pending rule is published in the Bulletin, the agency is required to include certain information in the "Notice of Rulemaking – Pending Rule." This includes a statement giving the reasons for adopting the rule, a statement regarding when the rule becomes effective, a description of how it differs from the proposed rule, and identification of any fees being imposed or changed.

Agencies are required to republish the text of the pending rule when substantive changes have been made to the proposed rule. An agency may adopt a pending rule that varies in content from that which was originally proposed if the subject matter of the rule remains the same, the pending rule change is a logical outgrowth of the proposed rule, and the original notice was written so as to assure that members of the public were reasonably notified of the subject. It is not always necessary to republish all the text of the pending rule.

#### 5. FINAL RULEMAKING

A final rule is a rule that has been adopted by an agency under the regular rulemaking procedures and is of full force and effect.

# HOW TO USE THE IDAHO ADMINISTRATIVE BULLETIN

Rulemaking documents produced by state agencies and published in the **Idaho Administrative Bulletin** are organized by a numbering schematic. Each state agency has a two-digit identification code number known as the "**IDAPA**" number. (The "IDAPA" Codes are listed in the alphabetical/numerical index at the end of this Preface.) Within each agency there are divisions or sections to which a two-digit "TITLE" number is assigned. There are "CHAPTER" numbers assigned within the Title and the rule text is divided among major sections that are further subdivided into subsections. An example IDAPA number is as follows:

#### IDAPA 38.05.01.200.02.c.ii.

"IDAPA" refers to Administrative Rules in general that are subject to the Administrative Procedures Act and are required by this act to be published in the Idaho Administrative Code and the Idaho Administrative Bulletin.

"38." refers to the Idaho Department of Administration

"05." refers to Title 05, which is the Department of Administration's Division of Purchasing

"01." refers to Chapter 01 of Title 05, "Rules of the Division of Purchasing"

"200." refers to Major Section 200, "Content of the Invitation to Bid"

"02." refers to Subsection 200.02.

"c." refers to Subsection 200.02.c.

"ii." refers to Subsection 200.02.c.ii.

# **DOCKET NUMBERING SYSTEM**

Internally, the Bulletin is organized sequentially using a rule docketing system. Each rulemaking that is filed with the Coordinator is assigned a "DOCKET NUMBER." The docket number is a series of numbers separated by a hyphen "-", (38-0501-1401). Rulemaking dockets are published sequentially by IDAPA number (the two-digit agency code) in the Bulletin. The following example is a breakdown of a typical rule docket number:

#### "DOCKET NO. 38-0501-1901"

"38-" denotes the agency's IDAPA number; in this case the Department of Administration.

"0501-" refers to the TITLE AND CHAPTER numbers of the agency rule being promulgated; in this case the Division of Purchasing (TITLE 05), Rules of the Division of Purchasing (Chapter 01).

"1901" denotes the year and sequential order of the docket being published; in this case the numbers refer to the first rulemaking action published in **calendar year 2019**. A subsequent rulemaking on this same rule chapter in calendar year 2019 would be designated as "1902". The docket number in this scenario would be 38-0501-1902.

Within each Docket, only the affected sections of chapters are printed. (See Sections Affected Index in each Bulletin for a listing of these.) The individual sections affected are printed in the Bulletin sequentially (e.g. Section "200" appears before Section "345" and so on). Whenever the sequence of the numbering is broken the following statement will appear:

# (BREAK IN CONTINUITY OF SECTIONS)

# **BULLETIN PUBLICATION SCHEDULE FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2022**

Vol. No.	Monthly Issue of Bulletin	ARRF Due to DFM	Closing Date for Agency Filing	Bulletin Publication Date	21-day Comment Period End Date
22-1	January 2022	November 15, 2022	*November 29, 2021	January 5, 2022	January 26, 2022
22-2	February 2022	December 23, 2022	January 7, 2022	February 2, 2022	February 23, 2022
22-3	March 2022	January 28, 2022	February 11, 2022	March 2, 2022	March 23, 2022
22-4	April 2022	February 25, 2022	March 11, 2022	April 6, 2022	April 27, 2022
22-5	May 2022	March 25, 2022	April 8, 2022	May 4, 2022	May 25, 2022
22-6	June 2022	April 22, 2022	May 6, 2022	June 1, 2022	June 22, 2022
22-7	July 2022	May 20, 2022	June 3, 2022	July 6, 2022	July 27, 2022
22-8	August 2022	June 24, 2022	July 8, 2022	August 3, 2022	August 24, 2022
22-9	September 2022	July 22, 2022	August 5, 2022	September 7, 2022	September 28, 2022
22-10	October 2022	August 19, 2022	**September 2, 2022	October 5, 2022	October 26, 2022
22-11	November 2022	September 23, 2022	October 7, 2022	November 2, 2022	November 23, 2022
22-12	December 2022	October 28, 2022	November 10, 2022	December 7, 2022	December 28, 2022

# **BULLETIN PUBLICATION SCHEDULE FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2023**

Vol. No.	Monthly Issue of Bulletin	ARRF Due to DFM	Closing Date for Agency Filing	Bulletin Publication Date	21-day Comment Period End Date
23-1	January 2023	November 14, 2022	*November 28, 2022	January 4, 2023	January 25, 2023
23-2	February 2023	December 23, 2022	January 6, 2023	February 1, 2023	February 22, 2023
23-3	March 2023	January 27, 2023	February 10, 2023	March 1, 2023	March 22, 2023
23-4	April 2023	February 24, 2023	March 10, 2023	April 5, 2023	April 26, 2023
23-5	May 2023	March 24, 2023	April 7, 2023	May 3, 2023	May 24, 2023
23-6	June 2023	April 21, 2023	May 5, 2023	June 7, 2023	June 28, 2023
23-7	July 2023	May 26, 2023	June 9, 2023	July 5, 2023	July 26, 2023
23-8	August 2023	June 23, 2023	July 7, 2023	August 2, 2023	August 23, 2023
23-9	September 2023	July 21, 2023	August 4, 2023	September 6, 2023	September 27, 2023
23-10	October 2023	August 18, 2023	**September 1, 2023	October 4, 2023	October 25, 2023
23-11	November 2023	September 22, 2023	October 6, 2023	November 1, 2023	November 22, 2023
23-12	December 2023	October 27, 2023	November 9, 2023	December 6, 2023	December 27, 2023

\*Last day to submit a proposed rulemaking before moratorium begins AND last day to submit a pending rule to be reviewed by upcoming legislature.

\*\*Last day to submit a proposed rule to remain on course for rulemaking to be completed and submitted for review by upcoming legislature.

	ALPHABETICAL INDEX OF STATE AGENCIES AND CORRESPONDING IDAPA NUMBERS
IDAPA 38	Administration, Department of
IDAPA 02	Agriculture, Idaho State Department of
IDAPA 40	Arts, Idaho Commission on the
IDAPA 04	Attorney General, Office of the
IDAPA 53	Barley Commission, Idaho
IDAPA 51	Beef Council, Idaho
IDAPA 55	Career Technical Education, Division of
IDAPA 28	Commerce, Idaho Department of
IDAPA 06	Correction, Idaho Department of
IDAPA 08	Education, State Board of and State Department of
IDAPA 32	Endowment Fund Investment Board
IDAPA 58	Environmental Quality, Department of
IDAPA 12	Finance, Idaho Department of
IDAPA 13	Fish and Game, Idaho Department of
IDAPA 15	Governor, Office of the Idaho Commission on Aging (15.01) Idaho Commission for the Blind and Visually Impaired (15.02) Idaho Forest Products Commission (15.03) Division of Human Resources and Personnel Commission (15.04) Idaho Military Division (Division of Homeland Security) (15.06) Idaho State Liquor Division (15.10)
IDAPA 48	Grape Growers and Wine Producers Commission, Idaho
IDAPA 16	Health and Welfare, Department of
IDAPA 41	Health Districts, Public
IDAPA 45	Human Rights Commission
IDAPA 17	Industrial Commission, Idaho
IDAPA 18	Insurance, Idaho Department of
IDAPA 05	Juvenile Corrections, Department of
IDAPA 09	Labor, Idaho Department of
IDAPA 20	Lands, Idaho Department of

	ALPHABETICAL INDEX OF STATE AGENCIES AND CORRESPONDING IDAPA NUMBERS
IDAPA 52	Lottery Commission, Idaho State
IDAPA 24	Occupational and Professional Licenses, Division of (24.20) Accountancy, Board of (24.30) Acupuncture, Board of (24.17) Architectural Examiners, Board of (24.01) Athletic Commission, State (24.02) Barber and Cosmetology Services Licensing Board (24.28) Building Safety, Division of (24.39) Chiropractic Physicians, Board of (24.03) Contractors Board, Idaho State (24.21) Counselors and Marriage and Family Therapists, Licensing Board of Professional (24.15) Dentistry, State Board of (24.31) Denturity, Board of (24.16) Drinking Water and Wastewater Professionals, Board of (24.05) Driving Businesses Licensure Board, Idaho (24.25) Engineers and Land Surveyors, Board of Licensure of Professional (24.32) Genetic Counselors Licensing Board (24.24) Geologists, Board of Registration for Professional (24.04) Landscape Architects, Board of (24.07) Liquefied Petroleum Gas Safety Board (24.22) Massage Therapy, Board of (24.27) Medicine, Board of (24.33) Midwifery, Board of (24.33) Midwifery, Board of (24.34) Nursing, Board of (24.34) Nursing Home Administrators, Board of Examiners of (24.09) Occupational Therapy Licensure Board (24.06) Optometry, Board of (24.31) Podiatry, Board of (24.31) Podiatry, Board of (24.31) Podiatry, Board of (24.37) Residential Care Facility Administrators, Board of Examiners of (24.19) Shorthand Reporters Board, Idaho Certified (24.29) Social Work Examiners, Board of (24.14) Speech, Hearing and Communication Services Licensure Board (24.23)
IDAPA 43	Veterinary Medicine, State Board of (24.38)  Oilseed Commission, Idaho
IDAPA 50	Pardons and Parole, Commission of
IDAPA 26	Parks and Recreation, Idaho Department of

	ALPHABETICAL INDEX OF STATE AGENCIES AND CORRESPONDING IDAPA NUMBERS
IDAPA 11	Police, Idaho State Alcohol Beverage Control (11.05) Brand Board (11.02) Commercial Vehicle Safety (11.13) Forensic Laboratory (11.03) Motor Vehicles (11.07) Peace Officer Standards and Training Council (11.11) Public Safety and Security Information (11.10) Racing Commission (11.04)
IDAPA 29	Potato Commission, Idaho
IDAPA 61	Public Defense Commission, State
IDAPA 59	Public Employee Retirement System of Idaho (PERSI)
IDAPA 31	Public Utilities Commission
IDAPA 34	Secretary of State, Office of the
IDAPA 57	Sexual Offender Management Board
IDAPA 60	Soil and Water Conservation Commission, Idaho State
IDAPA 36	Tax Appeals, Board of
IDAPA 35	Tax Commission, State
IDAPA 39	Transportation Department, Idaho
IDAPA 21	Veterans Services, Division of
IDAPA 47	Vocational Rehabilitation, Division of
IDAPA 37	Water Resources, Department of
IDAPA 42	Wheat Commission, Idaho

# THE OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

### EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT STATE OF IDAHO BOISE

### EXECUTIVE ORDER NO. 2023-01

#### PACIFIC NORTHWEST ECONOMIC REGION IDAHO COUNCIL

WHEREAS, the Pacific Northwest Economic Region (PNWER) was established by statute in 1991 within the organization's seven original legislative districts of Idaho, Washington, Oregon, Montana, Alaska in the United States, and British Columbia and Alberta in Canada, including the additions of Saskatchewan and the Yukon Territory and the Northwest Territories; and

WHEREAS, the vision of the PNWER was to establish a collaborative region-wide bi- national organization to address common issues and interests; and

WHEREAS, the Governors and Premiers were added to the governance structure in 1993, with the private sector, nonprofit organizations and nongovernmental organizations added to the working group structure in 1994; and

WHEREAS, the PNWER Working Groups currently include many areas essential to Idaho's economy and social structure, including: agriculture, Arctic caucus, cross-border livestock health, border issues, security and disaster resilience, energy transmission, renewable energy, environment, health care, innovation, invasive species, sustainable development, telecom, trade and economic development, transportation, tourism, water policy, workforce development; and

WHEREAS, the public and private sectors of Idaho could significantly benefit from a designated council to coordinate the efforts of and establish regular communications amongst and between the Idaho entities and the PNWER entities.

NOW, THEREFORE, I Brad Little, Governor of the State of Idaho, by virtue of the authority vested in me by the Constitution and laws of this state, do hereby create the Pacific Northwest Economic Region Idaho Council.

- 1. The Idaho Council shall consist of the following members:
  - a. The Lieutenant Governor or their designee;
  - b. Two representatives from the Department of Commerce, including the Director or their designee;
  - c. Two representatives from the Idaho Department of Transportation, including the Director or their designee;
  - d. Two representatives of the Idaho Department of Agriculture, including the Director or their designee;
  - e. The Director of the Idaho Office of Emergency Management, or their designee;
  - f. The Administrator of the Idaho Office of Energy and Mineral Resources;

- g. Three members of the Idaho Senate, including representation by the minority party, as chosen by the President Pro Tempore;
- h. Three members of the Idaho House of Representatives, including representation by the minority party, as chosen by the Speaker of the House;
- i. A representative from the five federally recognized tribes located in Idaho as chosen by the Governor:
- j. Members representing the private sector as chosen by the Governor;
- k. Designees of Idaho's universities as chosen by PNWER subject to the approval of the Governor.
- 2. The Idaho Council's responsibilities including the following:
  - a. Design and develop an Idaho agenda of programs of interest in PNWER;
  - b. Provide leadership regarding Idaho 's needs and opportunities related to domestic and international trade and business and government relations amongst PNWER participating entities;
  - c. Encourage the participation of Idaho's private, nonprofit and nongovernmental sector in PNWER initiatives;
  - d. Strengthen relations with other PNWER entities by participating in and recognizing, to the extent possible, significant events and milestones such as elections, commemorations and awards.
- 3. Unless stated otherwise, members of the Council shall be appointed by and serve at the pleasure of the Governor.
- 4. The Lieutenant Governor or their designee shall serve as the Co-Chair of the PNWER Idaho Council subject to the approval of the Governor.
- 5. A private sector member shall be chosen by the Governor to serve as Co-Chair of the PNWER Idaho Council.
- 6. A private sector member shall be chosen by the Governor to serve as Co-Chair of the PNWER Idaho Council.
- 7. The PNWER Idaho Council shall be coordinated by a Director, chosen and remunerated by PNWER subject to the approval of the Governor.
- 8. The PNWER Idaho Council shall have regular communications as determined by the majority of the Committee and bi-annual meetings called by the Chair and organized by the Director.



IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and caused to be affixed the Great Seal of the State of Idaho on this 7th day of February in the year of our Lord two thousand and twenty-three.

BRAD LITTLE GOVERNOR

PHIL MCGRANE SECRETARY OF STATE

# THE OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

### EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT STATE OF IDAHO BOISE

### EXECUTIVE ORDER NO. 2023-02

# PROVISIONS FOR STATE COOPERATION WITH THE NATIONAL FLOOD INSURANCE PROGRAM UNDER THE NATIONAL FLOOD INSURANCE ACT OF 1968, AS AMENDED

WHEREAS, Idaho 's floodplains have been developed in a way that may increase potential flood losses despite efforts to mitigate floods; and

WHEREAS, national, state, and local studies of areas and property subject to flooding predict increases in flood damage potential and flood losses, despite continuing investment in flood protection structures; and

WHEREAS, the State of Idaho maintains programs for the construction of buildings, roads and other facilities and annually acquires and disposes of lands that may be located in flood hazard areas, which influences patterns of commercial, residential, and industrial development; and

WHEREAS, the availability of flood insurance under the National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP), as provided by the National Flood Insurance Act of 1968, as amended, is dependent upon state coordination of federal, State, and local activities to manage floodplains and flood-prone areas in the state, including mudflow-prone areas and flood-related erosion- prone areas; and

WHEREAS, the Idaho Department of Water Resources (IDWR) is the State agency responsible for assisting local government units or communities with regulations necessary for flood insurance provided by the National Flood Insurance Act of 1968 and regulations set forth in 44 CFR §60.25; and

WHEREAS, the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) has promulgated and adopted rules and regulations governing eligibility of State and local communities to participate in the NFIP, dependent upon State coordination of federal, State, and local activities to manage floodplains and flood-prone areas in the state; and

WHEREAS, Idaho Code§ 46-1022 authorizes local communities in Idaho to adopt floodplain management ordinances and maps, and regulate mapped and unmapped floodplains within their jurisdictions to reduce flood risk and losses; and

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Brad Little, Governor of the State of Idaho, by the authority vested in me under the Constitution and laws of this state do hereby order as follows:

- 1. IDWR is hereby designated as the State agency responsible for coordinating the NFIP and floodplain management in the State consistent with 44 CFR §60.25, Rules and Regulations of the NFIP.
- 2. IDWR shall encourage a broad and unified effort to promote wise use and development of the state's floodplains and, in particular, to reduce the risk of flood losses in connection with State lands and installation and State-financed or supported improvements, specifically as follows:

- a. IDWR shall coordinate with the Idaho Department of Administration to assure that all State agencies directly responsible for development or construction of buildings, structures, roads, or other facilities shall preclude the unsafe or unnecessary use of floodplains in connection with such facilities or development; in the event of construction in the floodplain, floodplain management criteria set forth in 44 CFR § 60.3, 60.4, and 60.5 of the NFIP Regulations shall apply; flood-proo.fing measures shall be applied to existing facilities in order to reduce flood damage potential;
  - i. All State agencies shall comply with floodplain management requirements and ordinances adopted by local communities participating in the NFIP in which State-owned properties are located.
  - ii. The IDWR State Floodplain Coordinator shall review and permit any State development or construction of buildings, structures, roads, or other facilities on State- owned properties located within mapped floodplains (or Special Flood Hazard Areas) of local communities that do not participate in the NFIP. When permitting any State development within such areas, the IDWR State Floodplain Coordinator shall apply the floodplain management criteria set forth in 44 CFR § 60.3, 60.4, and 60.5.
- b. All State agencies responsible for the administration of grant or loan programs involving the construction of building, structures, roads or other facilities shall evaluate flood hazards in connection with such facilities and, in order to minimize the exposure of facilities to potential flood damage and the need for future State expenditures for flood protection and flood disaster relief, shall preclude the unsafe or unnecessary use of floodplains in such connection;
- c. All State agencies responsible for disposal of/ands or properties shall evaluate flood hazards in connection with lands or properties proposed for disposal to other public instrumentalities or private interests and, in order to minimize future State expenditures for flood protection and flood disaster relief, shall notify those instrumentalities and private interests that such hazards exist:
- d. All State agencies responsible for programs that affect land-use planning, including State permit programs, shall take flood hazards into account when evaluating plans and shall encourage land use appropriate to the degree of hazard involved;
- e. In evaluating flood hazard potential, all State agencies shall coordinate their work with IDWR to ensure that the most up-to-date data and/or methods of analysis are utilized; and



PHIL MCGRANE SECRETARY OF STATE IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and caused to be affixed the Great Seal of the State of Idaho at the Capitol in Boise on this 7th day of February, in the year of our Lord two thousand and twenty-three, and of the independence of the United States of America the two hundred forty-seventh, and of the Statehood of Idaho the one hundred thirty-third.

BRAD LITTLE GOVERNOR

# **IDAPA 13 – IDAHO FISH AND GAME COMMISSION**

# ESTABLISHING SEASONS AND LIMITS FOR HUNTING, FISHING, AND TRAPPING IN IDAHO DOCKET NO. 13-0000-2300P2

### NOTICE OF ADOPTED / AMENDED PROCLAMATIONS FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2023

**AUTHORITY:** As authorized by Section 36-104, Idaho Code, and in compliance with Sections 36-105(3), Idaho Code, the Commission adopts proclamations establishing seasons and limits for hunting, fishing, and trapping in Idaho.

**AVAILABILITY OF OFFICIAL PROCLAMATIONS:** Hunters, anglers, and trappers are advised to consult the text of the Commission's official proclamation before hunting, fishing, or trapping. All proclamations are available on-line at <a href="https://idfg.idaho.gov/rules">https://idfg.idaho.gov/rules</a>, with print versions available at Idaho Department of Fish and Game offices and license vendors.

**DESCRIPTIVE SUMMARY AND PUBLIC MEETING SCHEDULE:** The Commission meeting schedule and meeting agendas are available on-line at Commission Meeting Schedule, with opportunities for public comment generally scheduled at its January, March, May, July, and November meetings.

Information for Commission proclamations for calendar year 2023 was initially published in the January 4, 2023, Idaho Administrative Bulletin, Volume 23-1, pages 64-65.

At a January 26, 2023, meeting the Commission took the following proclamation actions:

1. Adopted the 2023-2024 proclamation for seasons and limits for moose, bighorn sheep, and mountain goat.

**ASSISTANCE ON TECHNICAL QUESTIONS:** For assistance on technical questions concerning proclamations, contact Owen Moroney at (208) 334-3715.

# IDAPA 16 - DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND WELFARE

# 16.02.06 – QUALITY ASSURANCE FOR IDAHO CLINICAL LABORATORIES

**DOCKET NO. 16-0206-2301** 

# NOTICE OF INTENT TO PROMULGATE RULES – ZERO-BASED REGULATION (ZBR) NEGOTIATED RULEMAKING

**AUTHORITY:** In compliance with Sections 67-5220(1) and 67-5220(2), Idaho Code, notice is hereby given that this agency intends to promulgate rules and desires public comment prior to initiating formal rulemaking procedures. This negotiated rulemaking action is authorized pursuant to Section 56-1003, Idaho Code.

**MEETING SCHEDULE:** Public meetings on the negotiated rulemaking will be held as follows:

# VIRTUAL TELECONFERENCES Via WebEx

Wednesday, April 5, 2023 10:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. (MT)

Join from the meeting link https://idhw.webex.com/idhw/j.php?MTID=mdfbee798c98eb609325699a8b2588ed7

Join by meeting number
Meeting number (access code): 2763 677 9855
Meeting password: gW9VBvC9we7 (49982829 from phones and video systems)

Join by phone +1-415-527-5035 United States Toll +1-303-498-7536 United States Toll (Denver)

> Tuesday, April 11, 2023 2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. (MT)

Join from the meeting link https://idhw.webex.com/idhw/j.php?MTID=mfe7570062578ef76684cf067d6f8e39b

Join by meeting number
Meeting number (access code): 2763 395 3729
Meeting password: Ddy7qu4TZq3 (33977848 from phones and video systems)

Join by phone +1-415-527-5035 United States Toll +1-303-498-7536 United States Toll (Denver)

The meeting site(s) will be accessible to persons with disabilities, if needed. Requests for accommodation must be made not later than five (5) days prior to the meeting to the agency address below.

**METHOD OF PARTICIPATION:** Persons wishing to participate in the negotiated rulemaking must do any of the following:

- 1. Attend the negotiated rulemaking meeting and participate in the negotiation process;
- 2. Provide oral or written recommendations, or both, at the negotiated rulemaking meeting;
- 3. Submit written recommendations and comments to the address below.

Upon conclusion of the negotiated rulemaking, any unresolved issues, all key issues considered, and conclusion reached during the negotiated rulemaking will be addressed in a written summary. The summary will be made available to interested persons who contact the agency or, if the agency chooses, the summary may be posted on the agency website.

**DESCRIPTIVE SUMMARY AND STATEMENT OF PURPOSE:** The following is a statement in nontechnical language of the substance and purpose of the intended negotiated rulemaking and the principal issues involved:

Under Executive Order 2020-01: Zero-Based Regulation, the Department is striving to prevent the accumulation of costly, ineffective, and outdated regulations and reduce regulatory burden to achieve a more efficient operation of government. The rule changes are intended to perform a comprehensive review of this chapter by collaborating with the public to streamline or simplify this rule language.

ASSISTANCE ON TECHNICAL QUESTIONS, SUBMISSION OF WRITTEN COMMENTS, OBTAINING DRAFT COPIES: For assistance on technical questions concerning this negotiated rulemaking, contact Michael Dillon at 1-208-334-0545.

Anyone may submit written comments regarding this negotiated rulemaking. All written comments must be directed to the undersigned and must be delivered on or before April 14, 2023.

DATED this 10th day of February, 2023.

Trinette Middlebrook and Frank Powell DHW - Administrative Rules Unit 450 W. State Street - 10th Floor P.O. Box 83720 Boise, ID 83720-0036 (208) 334-5500 phone; (208) 334-6558 fax dhwrules@dhw.idaho.gov email

# IDAPA 16 - DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND WELFARE

# 16.03.22 – RESIDENTIAL ASSISTED LIVING FACILITIES

# **DOCKET NO. 16-0322-2301**

### NOTICE OF INTENT TO PROMULGATE RULES - NEGOTIATED RULEMAKING

**AUTHORITY:** In compliance with Sections 67-5220(1) and 67-5220(2), Idaho Code, notice is hereby given that this agency intends to promulgate rules and desires public comment prior to initiating formal rulemaking procedures. This negotiated rulemaking action is authorized pursuant to Sections 39-3305 and 39-3358, Idaho Code.

**MEETING SCHEDULE:** Public meetings on the negotiated rulemaking will be held as follows:

# VIRTUAL TELECONFERENCES Via WebEx

Wednesday, March 22, 2023 1:00 p.m. - 2:30 p.m. (MT)

Join from the meeting link https://idhw.webex.com/idhw/j.php?MTID=m8fbe26a92ad1cf9a23dc3d37e35ff876

Join by meeting number

Meeting number (access code): 2763 556 6834

Meeting password: 8myP2ncspd3 (86972627 from phones and video systems)

Join by phone +1-415-527-5035 United States Toll +1-303-498-7536 United States Toll (Denver)

> Friday, March 24, 2023 1:00 p.m. - 2:30 p.m. (MT)

Join from the meeting link https://idhw.webex.com/idhw/j.php?MTID=mb3c98a9e666df73cc4302378c5206612

Join by meeting number
Meeting number (access code): 2762 703 0957
Meeting password: 2DYbWt3B2kn (23929832 from phones and video systems)

Join by phone +1-415-527-5035 United States Toll +1-303-498-7536 United States Toll (Denver)

The meeting site(s) will be accessible to persons with disabilities, if needed. Requests for accommodation must be made not later than five (5) days prior to the meeting to the agency address below.

**METHOD OF PARTICIPATION:** Persons wishing to participate in the negotiated rulemaking must do any of the following:

- 1. Attend the negotiated rulemaking meeting and participate in the negotiation process;
- 2. Provide oral or written recommendations, or both, at the negotiated rulemaking meeting;
- 3. Submit written recommendations and comments to the address below.

Upon conclusion of the negotiated rulemaking, any unresolved issues, all key issues considered, and conclusion reached during the negotiated rulemaking will be addressed in a written summary. The summary will be made available to interested persons who contact the agency or, if the agency chooses, the summary may be posted on the agency website.

**DESCRIPTIVE SUMMARY AND STATEMENT OF PURPOSE:** The following is a statement in nontechnical language of the substance and purpose of the intended negotiated rulemaking and the principal issues involved:

The Department has been working with the Idaho Healthcare Association to identify rules within IDAPA 16.03.22 that are in need of revision. Rules changes are being discussed that will assist facilities to obtain a license, staff their facilities and navigate the enforcement action of a temporary manager while keeping residents safe.

ASSISTANCE ON TECHNICAL QUESTIONS, SUBMISSION OF WRITTEN COMMENTS, OBTAINING DRAFT COPIES: For assistance on technical questions concerning this negotiated rulemaking, please contact Tom Moss at 1-208-830-6730.

Anyone may submit written comments regarding this negotiated rulemaking. All written comments must be directed to the undersigned and must be delivered on or before March 31, 2023.

DATED this 10th day of February, 2023.

Trinette Middlebrook and Frank Powell DHW - Administrative Rules Unit 450 W. State Street - 10th Floor P.O. Box 83720 Boise, ID 83720-0036 (208) 334-5500 phone; (208) 334-6558 fax dhwrules@dhw.idaho.gov email

# **IDAPA 16 - DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND WELFARE**

# 16.05.03 – CONTESTED CASE PROCEEDINGS AND DECLARATORY RULINGS

**DOCKET NO. 16-0503-2301** 

# (SECOND) NOTICE OF INTENT TO PROMULGATE RULES – ZERO-BASED REGULATION (ZBR) NEGOTIATED RULEMAKING

**AUTHORITY:** In compliance with Sections 67-5220(1) and 67-5220(2), Idaho Code, notice is hereby given that this agency intends to promulgate rules and desires public comment prior to initiating formal rulemaking procedures. This negotiated rulemaking action is authorized pursuant to Sections 16-107, 56-133, 56-135, 56-202, 56-204A, 56-216, 56-1003, 56-1004, and 56-1005, Idaho Code.

**MEETING SCHEDULE:** Public meetings on the negotiated rulemaking will be held as follows:

### VIRTUAL TELECONFERENCES Via WebEx

Monday, March 13, 2023 Session for the Entire Chapter (IDAPA 16.05.03) 8:30 a.m. - 10:30 a.m. (MT)

Join from the meeting link https://idhw.webex.com/idhw/j.php?MTID=m3e803d4ef5da0bb6d4c8df8e770a7c6a

Join by meeting number Meeting number (access code): 2764 009 0557 Meeting password: 82ghKiEhXf6 (82445434 from phones and video systems)

> Join by phone +1-415-527-5035 United States Toll +1-303-498-7536 United States Toll (Denver)

Wednesday, March 15, 2023
Session for Sections of IDAPA 16.05.03 Pertaining to the Division of Licensing and Certification 1:30 p.m. - 3:00 p.m. (MT)

Join from the meeting link https://idhw.webex.com/idhw/j.php?MTID=me21a523595fd6ea2f6b916e806af0a0b

Join by meeting number
Meeting number (access code): 2761 365 7186
Meeting password: cCZJMiPv762 (22956478 from phones and video systems)

Join by phone +1-415-527-5035 United States Toll +1-303-498-7536 United States Toll (Denver)

The meeting site(s) will be accessible to persons with disabilities, if needed. Requests for accommodation must be made not later than five (5) days prior to the meeting to the agency address below.

**METHOD OF PARTICIPATION:** Persons wishing to participate in the negotiated rulemaking must do any of the following:

- 1. Attend the negotiated rulemaking meeting and participate in the negotiation process;
- 2. Provide oral or written recommendations, or both, at the negotiated rulemaking meeting;
- 3. Submit written recommendations and comments to the address below.

Upon conclusion of the negotiated rulemaking, any unresolved issues, all key issues considered, and conclusion reached during the negotiated rulemaking will be addressed in a written summary. The summary will be made available to interested persons who contact the agency or, if the agency chooses, the summary may be posted on the agency website.

**DESCRIPTIVE SUMMARY AND STATEMENT OF PURPOSE:** The following is a statement in nontechnical language of the substance and purpose of the intended negotiated rulemaking and the principal issues involved:

Under Executive Order 2020-01: Zero-Based Regulation, the Department is striving to prevent the accumulation of costly, ineffective, and outdated regulations and reduce regulatory burden to achieve a more efficient operation of government. The rule changes are intended to perform a comprehensive review of this chapter by collaborating with the public to streamline or simplify this rule language.

ASSISTANCE ON TECHNICAL QUESTIONS, SUBMISSION OF WRITTEN COMMENTS, OBTAINING DRAFT COPIES: For assistance on technical questions concerning this negotiated rulemaking, please contact Miren Unsworth at 1-208-334-5506. Materials pertaining to the negotiated rulemaking, including any available preliminary rule drafts, may be found on the Department web site at the following web address: https://healthandwelfare.idaho.gov/about-dhw/policies-procedures-and-waivers under "Negotiated Rulemaking Library."

Anyone may submit written comments regarding this negotiated rulemaking. All written comments must be directed to the undersigned and must be delivered on or before March 17, 2023.

DATED this 10th day of February, 2023.

Trinette Middlebrook and Frank Powell DHW - Administrative Rules Unit 450 W. State Street - 10th Floor P.O. Box 83720 Boise, ID 83720-0036 (208) 334-5500 phone; (208) 334-6558 fax dhwrules@dhw.idaho.gov email

# **IDAPA 16 - DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND WELFARE**

# 16.07.25 - PREVENTION OF MINORS' ACCESS TO TOBACCO PRODUCTS

**DOCKET NO. 16-0725-2301** 

# NOTICE OF INTENT TO PROMULGATE RULES – ZERO-BASED REGULATION (ZBR) NEGOTIATED RULEMAKING

**AUTHORITY:** In compliance with Sections 67-5220(1) and 67-5220(2), Idaho Code, notice is hereby given that this agency intends to promulgate rules and desires public comment prior to initiating formal rulemaking procedures. This negotiated rulemaking action is authorized pursuant to Section 39-5704, Idaho Code.

**MEETING SCHEDULE:** Public meetings on the negotiated rulemaking will be held as follows:

# VIRTUAL TELECONFERENCES Via WebEx

Thursday, March 9, 2023 2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. (MT)

Join from the meeting link https://idhw.webex.com/idhw/j.php?MTID=m950e21a504d8046538646d46f83be64f

Join by meeting number
Meeting number (access code): 2761 933 9630
Meeting password: hiSJmt7AM42 (44756872 from phones and video systems)

Join by phone +1-415-527-5035 United States Toll +1-303-498-7536 United States Toll (Denver)

Wednesday, March 15, 2023 10:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. (MT)

Join from the meeting link https://idhw.webex.com/idhw/j.php?MTID=me1c3b18dc2cf1f5baac9c8947320dedd

Join by meeting number Meeting number (access code): 2761 975 9566 Meeting password: mYtwcAnN526 (69892266 from phones and video systems)

> Join by phone +1-415-527-5035 United States Toll +1-303-498-7536 United States Toll (Denver)

The meeting site(s) will be accessible to persons with disabilities, if needed. Requests for accommodation must be made not later than five (5) days prior to the meeting to the agency address below.

**METHOD OF PARTICIPATION:** Persons wishing to participate in the negotiated rulemaking must do any of the following:

- 1. Attend the negotiated rulemaking meeting and participate in the negotiation process;
- 2. Provide oral or written recommendations, or both, at the negotiated rulemaking meeting;
- 3. Submit written recommendations and comments to the address below.

Upon conclusion of the negotiated rulemaking, any unresolved issues, all key issues considered, and conclusion reached during the negotiated rulemaking will be addressed in a written summary. The summary will be made available to interested persons who contact the agency or, if the agency chooses, the summary may be posted on the agency website.

**DESCRIPTIVE SUMMARY AND STATEMENT OF PURPOSE:** The following is a statement in nontechnical language of the substance and purpose of the intended negotiated rulemaking and the principal issues involved:

Under Executive Order 2020-01: Zero-Based Regulation, the Department is striving to prevent the accumulation of costly, ineffective, and outdated regulations and reduce regulatory burden to achieve a more efficient operation of government. The rule changes are intended to perform a comprehensive review of this chapter by collaborating with the public to streamline or simplify this rule language.

ASSISTANCE ON TECHNICAL QUESTIONS, SUBMISSION OF WRITTEN COMMENTS, OBTAINING DRAFT COPIES: For assistance on technical questions concerning this negotiated rulemaking or to obtain a preliminary draft copy of the rule text, contact Treena Clark, 208-334-6611. Materials pertaining to the negotiated rulemaking, including any available preliminary rule drafts, can be found on the Department web site at the following web address: https://healthandwelfare.idaho.gov/services-programs/behavioral-health.

Anyone may submit written comments regarding this negotiated rulemaking. All written comments must be directed to the undersigned and must be delivered on or before March 24, 2023.

DATED this 10th day of February, 2023.

Trinette Middlebrook and Frank Powell DHW - Administrative Rules Unit 450 W. State Street - 10th Floor P.O. Box 83720 Boise, ID 83720-0036 (208) 334-5500 phone; (208) 334-6558 fax dhwrules@dhw.idaho.gov email

# **IDAPA 21 – DIVISION OF VETERANS SERVICES**

# 21.01.04 – RULES GOVERNING IDAHO STATE VETERANS CEMETERIES DOCKET NO. 21-0104-2301

# NOTICE OF RULEMAKING – TEMPORARY AND PROPOSED RULE

**EFFECTIVE DATE:** The effective date of the temporary rule is March 1, 2023

**AUTHORITY:** In compliance with Sections 67-5221(1) and 67-5226, Idaho Code, notice is hereby given that this agency has adopted a temporary rule, and proposed rulemaking procedures have been initiated. The action is authorized pursuant to Sections 65-108 and 65-202, Idaho Code.

**PUBLIC HEARING SCHEDULE:** Public hearing(s) concerning this rulemaking will be scheduled if requested in writing by twenty-five (25) persons, a political subdivision, or an agency, not later than March 15, 2023.

The hearing site(s) will be accessible to persons with disabilities. Requests for accommodation must be made not later than five (5) days prior to the hearing, to the agency address below.

**DESCRIPTIVE SUMMARY:** The following is the required finding and concise statement of its supporting reasons for adopting a temporary rule and a nontechnical explanation of the substance and purpose of the proposed rulemaking:

This Temporary Rule will expand eligibility for interment at Idaho State Veterans Cemeteries to non-retiree Guard and Reservists who completed an enlistment of service honorably but are otherwise ineligible because they were never activated federally or did not complete enough service time to retire out of the Guard or Reserves.

**TEMPORARY RULE JUSTIFICATION:** Pursuant to Section(s) 67-5226(1)(c), Idaho Code, the Governor has found that temporary adoption of the rule is appropriate for the following reasons:

The rule complies with a new federal law, PUBLIC LAW 117-103 THE CONSOLIDATED APPROPRIATIONS ACT FOR FISCAL YEAR 2022 (Burial Equity for Guards and Reserves Act) which expands eligibility for State Veterans Cemeteries to non-military retiree Guard and Reservists without risking eligibility for VA Construction Grants for State Veterans Cemeteries.

**FEE SUMMARY:** The following is a specific description of the fee or charge imposed or increased:

This law expands eligibility for burial National Guard and Reservists but does not expand eligibility for VA burial benefits. These newly eligible individuals who wish to be buried in the State Veterans Cemetery will have to cover the cost (equivalent to the VA reimbursement/plot allowance benefit) themselves.

**FISCAL IMPACT:** The following is a specific description, if applicable, of any negative fiscal impact on the state general fund greater than ten thousand dollars (\$10,000) during the fiscal year: N/A

**NEGOTIATED RULEMAKING:** Pursuant to Section 67-5220(2), Idaho Code, negotiated rulemaking was not conducted because it is prompted by a federal law.

**INCORPORATION BY REFERENCE:** Pursuant to Section 67-5229(2)(a), Idaho Code, the following is a brief synopsis of why the materials cited are being incorporated by reference into this rule: N/A

ASSISTANCE ON TECHNICAL QUESTIONS, SUBMISSION OF WRITTEN COMMENTS: For assistance on technical questions concerning the temporary and proposed rule, contact Kevin Wallior, 208-780-1308.

Anyone may submit written comments regarding the proposed rulemaking. All written comments must be directed to the undersigned and must be delivered on or before March 22, 2023.

DATED this 1st day of March, 2023.

Kevin R. Wallior Management Assistant Idaho Division of Veterans Services 351 N. Collins Road Boise, ID 83702

Ph: 208-780-1308, fax: 208-780-1301, email: kevin.wallior@veterans.idaho.gov

# THE FOLLOWING IS THE TEMPORARY RULE AND THE PROPOSED TEXT OF DOCKET NO. 21-0104-2301

#### 21.01.04 - RULES GOVERNING IDAHO STATE VETERANS CEMETERIES

#### 000. LEGAL AUTHORITY.

The Idaho Legislature has given the Administrator of the Division of Veterans Services the authority to promulgate rules governing the Idaho State Veterans Cemetery pursuant to Section 65-202, Idaho Code. (3-23-22)(3-1-23)T

### (BREAK IN CONTINUITY OF SECTIONS)

# 002. INCORPORATION BY REFERENCE.

01.	<b>Incorporated Documents.</b>	These rules incorporate by	reference the following:	(3-23-22)
-----	--------------------------------	----------------------------	--------------------------	-----------

<b>a.</b> The full text of 38 CFR 38.620, dated July 1, 2001. (3-23-2)
--

- **b.** 38 U.S.C.A. Section 2402, (2004 and Supp. 2004). (3-23-22)
- c. 38 CFR 39.5(d), dated July 1, 2008. (3-23-22)
- **02. Document Availability.** Copies are available from the Superintendent of Documents, U.S. Government Printing Office, Washington, D.C. 20402-0001. (3-23-22)

# 003. -- 009. (RESERVED)

### 010. **DEFINITIONS.**

- **O1. Administrator**. The Administrator of the Idaho Division of Veterans Services or his designee. (3-23-22)
- **O2.** Applicant. The individual requesting interment, disinterment or reinterment of a qualified person. (3-23-22)
- **03. Armed Forces Member**. A member or former member of the armed forces of the United States, the reserve component of the armed forces of the United States, the reserve officers training corps of the United States, or the armed forces of an ally of the United States who is eligible for burial in national cemeteries pursuant to

# DIVISION OF VETERANS SERVICES Rules Governing Idaho State Veterans Cemeteries

Docket No. 21-0104-2301 Temporary & Proposed Rule

38 CFR 38.620 and 38 U.S.C. Section 2402.

(3-23-22)

- **O4.** Cemetery. Idaho State Veterans Cemeteries authorized pursuant to Section 65-108, Idaho Code. (3-23-22)
- **05. Committal Service.** A gathering of one (1) or more individuals prior to interment or reinterment. (3-23-22)
- **06.** Cremains. Cremated human remains.

(3-23-22)

- 07. Designated Interpretive Trail. A public recreational trail designated by a sign or marker (3-23-22)
- **087. Disinterment.** The removal of human remains from their place of interment. (3-23-22)
- **098. Division**. The Idaho Division of Veterans Services. (3-23-22)
- **1009. Interment**. The disposition of human remains by burial or the placement of cremains in a grave plot or in any location designated by the Administrator for use as a permanent location of cremains. (3-23-22)
- 140. Qualified Person. A person who satisfies the requirements for eligibility for interment in national cemeteries found at 38 CFR 38.620 and 38 U.S.C. Section 2402 and is not prohibited from being interred by 38 CFR 39.10(b)); or a member or former member of the reserve component of the armed forces of the United States; the reserve officers training corps of the United States; or members of the Army National Guard or Air National Guard who completed at least one term of enlistment, or officers who completed at least four years of service.

<del>(3-23-22)</del>(3-1-23)T

- **121. Reinterment**. The interment of previously interred human remains.
- (3-23-22)
- 132. Unremarried Spouse. An individual who is the surviving spouse of a deceased armed forces member and who has not remarried. (3-23-22)
  - 143. USDVA. The United States Department of Veterans Affairs.

(3-23-22)

#### (BREAK IN CONTINUITY OF SECTIONS)

# 024. FEES FOR INTERMENT, DISINTERMENT, REINTERMENT, AND MEMORIAL.

The Administrator shall charge the following fees:

(3-23-22)

**01.** Interment. (3-23-22)

- a. A fee equal to the then current USDVA reimbursement for opening and closing an interment site containing a pre-placed crypt. The Administrator will accept, as full payment, the amount of reimbursement by the USDVA to the Division for opening and closing an interment site containing a pre-placed crypt for a qualified veteran persons eligible for USDVA reimbursement.

  (3-23-22)(3-1-23)T
- **b.** In addition to the fee charged under Paragraph 024.01.a. of this rule, the Administrator shall charge a fee of seven hundred dollars (\$700) for preparation of an interment site not containing a pre-placed crypt. (3-23-22)
- **02. Disinterment.** A fee equal to the then current USDVA reimbursement for opening and closing an interment site. The expenses of removal, transportation and reinterment of remains, and the expenses of removal, transportation and reinstallation of the grave marker, if any, shall be paid by the applicant for disinterment. (3-23-22)
- **03. Reinterment**. A fee equal to the then current USDVA reimbursement for opening and closing an interment site for reinterment. The expenses of reinterment of remains and reinstallation of the grave marker, if any, shall be paid by the applicant for reinterment. (3-23-22)

**04. Memorial Marker**. A fee of two hundred dollars (\$200) to order, install, and provide perpetual care of a furnished flush granite marker to commemorate *an eligible deceased Veteran* a qualified person whose remains have not been recovered or identified, were buried at sea, donated to science, or cremated and the remains scattered.

(3 23 22)(3-1-23)T

# (BREAK IN CONTINUITY OF SECTIONS)

#### 040. MEMORIALS AND DONATIONS.

- **01. Flowers and Grave Decorations**. The Administrator will post the requirements for natural and artificial flowers and other grave decorations in the cemetery. Cemetery personnel may remove and discard grave decorations that fail to comply with the posted requirements or that are faded, wilted, tattered or worn. (3-23-22)
- **O2. Plaques, Statues, and Other Memorials**. The Administrator may approve plaques, statues, and other memorials to commemorate events, units, individuals, groups, and organizations. Persons wishing to install such memorials at their own cost may submit an application on a form prescribed by the Administrator. Memorials approved by the Administrator are considered donations to the cemetery. (3-23-22)
  - **03. Grave Markers**. Grave markers issued by the USDVA are approved as follows: (3-23-22)
  - **a.** Graves Upright granite markers. (3-23-22)
  - **b.** Interments in an area reserved for the interment of cremains in the soil Flush granite markers. (3-23-22)
  - c. Interment of cremains in a structure reserved for the interment of cremains Granite niche markers.
    (3-23-22)
- 04. Donations and Gifts. The Administrator may accept gifts and donations to the Veterans Cemetery
  Maintenance Fund established pursuant to Section 65-107, Idaho Code.
  (3-23-22)
- 041. 999. (RESERVED)

# **IDAPA 29 – IDAHO POTATO COMMISSION**

# 29.01.01 – RULES OF THE IDAHO POTATO COMMISSION

### **DOCKET NO. 29-0101-2301**

### NOTICE OF INTENT TO PROMULGATE RULES - NEGOTIATED RULEMAKING

**AUTHORITY:** In compliance with Sections 67-5220(1) and 67-5220(2), Idaho Code, notice is hereby given that this agency intends to promulgate rules and desires public comment prior to initiating formal rulemaking procedures. This negotiated rulemaking action is authorized pursuant to Section 67-1207(1), Idaho Code.

MEETING SCHEDULE: Public meetings on the negotiated rulemaking will be held as follows:

May 11, 2023, 9:00 a.m., 3670 South 25th East, Suite 3, Idaho Falls, Idaho 83404 May 11, 2023, 2:00 p.m., Burley Inn 800 N. Overland Avenue, Burley, Idaho 83318 Call-in and video conference information will be available on the Idaho Potato Commission website at: https://idahopotato.com/industry.

The meeting site(s) will be accessible to persons with disabilities, if needed. Requests for accommodation must be made not later than five (5) days prior to the meeting to the agency address below.

METHOD OF PARTICIPATION: Persons wishing to participate in the negotiated rulemaking must do the following:

Please submit written comments to the Idaho Potato Commission online at https://idahopotato.com/industry or by mail to 661 S. Rivershore Lane, Suite 230, Eagle, Idaho 83616.

Upon conclusion of the negotiated rulemaking, any unresolved issues, all key issues considered, and conclusion reached during the negotiated rulemaking will be addressed in a written summary. The summary will be made available to interested persons who contact the agency or, if the agency chooses, the summary may be posted on the agency website.

**DESCRIPTIVE SUMMARY AND STATEMENT OF PURPOSE:** The following is a statement in nontechnical language of the substance and purpose of the intended negotiated rulemaking and the principal issues involved:

The IPC received a petition from the Idaho Grower Shippers Association (IGSA) requesting that the IPC amend its administrative rules to remove the variety labeling requirements for all non-russet varieties of potatoes grown in Idaho. Russet varieties would remain subject to the labeling requirements.

The purpose of the negotiated rulemaking process is to determine whether it is beneficial to the Idaho potato industry, Idaho potato costumers, and consumer of Idaho potatoes for the IPC to remove the labeling requirement for non-russet varieties of potatoes.

ASSISTANCE ON TECHNICAL QUESTIONS, SUBMISSION OF WRITTEN COMMENTS, OBTAINING DRAFT COPIES: For assistance on technical questions concerning this negotiated rulemaking contact Sam Eaton at (208) 334-2350. Materials pertaining to the negotiated rulemaking, including any available preliminary rule drafts, can be found on IPC's web site at the following web address: https://idahopotato.com/industry.

Anyone may submit written comments regarding this negotiated rulemaking. All written comments must be submitted online at <a href="https://idahopotato.com/industry">https://idahopotato.com/industry</a> or directed to the undersigned and must be delivered on or before June 2, 2023.

Dated this 7th day of February, 2023.

Sam Eaton, VP Legal & Government Affairs Idaho Potato Commission 661 South Rivershore Lane, Suite 230 Eagle, Idaho 83716 (208) 334-2350

# **IDAPA 58 – DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY**

## 58.01.07 - RULES REGULATING UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANK SYSTEMS

#### **DOCKET NO. 58-0107-2301**

# NOTICE OF INTENT TO PROMULGATE RULES – ZERO BASED REGULATION (ZBR) NEGOTIATED RULEMAKING

**AUTHORITY:** In compliance with Section 67-5220, Idaho Code, notice is hereby given that this agency intends to promulgate a rule and desires public participation before publishing a proposed rule. This rulemaking action is authorized by Chapters 1 and 88, Title 39, Idaho Code.

**METHOD OF PARTICIPATION:** Those interested in participating in the negotiated rulemaking process are encouraged to attend the scheduled meeting. For those who cannot participate by attending the meeting, information for submission of written comments is provided at the end of this notice.

**MEETING SCHEDULE:** A negotiated rulemaking meeting has been scheduled. Any additional meeting dates will be posted at: https://www.deq.idaho.gov/underground-storage-tanks-docket-no-58-0107-2301/.

Thursday, March 30, 2023, 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. MT

# ATTEND IN PERSON OR VIA MICROSOFT TEAMS

DEQ State Office Conference Rooms A & B 1410 N. Hilton Boise, ID 83706

The teams meeting link is available at:

https://www.deq.idaho.gov/underground-storage-tanks-docket-no-58-0107-2301/

The meeting location will be accessible to persons with disabilities, and language translators will be made available upon request. Requests must be made no later than five (5) business days prior to the meeting date. For arrangements contact the undersigned.

**DESCRIPTIVE SUMMARY:** DEQ initiated this rulemaking in compliance with Executive Order No. 2020-01, Zero-Based Regulation (EO 2020-01), issued by Governor Little on January 16, 2020. Pursuant to EO 2020-01, each rule chapter effective on June 30, 2020, shall be reviewed by the agency that promulgated the rule. The review will be conducted according to a schedule established by the Division of Financial Management, Office of the Governor (DFM), posted at <a href="https://adminrules.idaho.gov/forms\_menu.html">https://adminrules.idaho.gov/forms\_menu.html</a>. This is one of the DEQ rule chapters up for review in 2023. This rulemaking removes sections that are no longer applicable and includes updates consistent with the adopted Technical Standards and Corrective Action Requirements for Owners and Operators of Underground Storage Tanks (40 CFR Part 280) required for state program approval. The "revised as of date" of 40 CFR Part 280 has been updated to 2023 even though 40 CFR Part 280 has not been revised since its incorporation by reference into IDAPA 58.01.07, Rules Regulating Underground Storage Tank Systems, in 2017. The purpose of this update is to simplify compliance for the regulated community by making the CFR more accessible.

The goal of the rulemaking is to perform a critical and comprehensive review of the entire chapter in an attempt to reduce overall regulatory burden, streamline various provisions, increase clarity and ease of use, and maintain state program approval.

**PRELIMINARY DRAFT RULE:** The preliminary draft rule is available at: <a href="https://www.deq.idaho.gov/underground-storage-tanks-docket-no-58-0107-2301/">https://www.deq.idaho.gov/underground-storage-tanks-docket-no-58-0107-2301/</a>. DEQ will facilitate negotiation of this rule in conjunction with a committee made up of stakeholders having an interest in the development of the rule. Citizens of the state of Idaho, environmental groups, owners and operators of underground storage tanks, cities, counties, bankers, lenders, realtors, petroleum marketers, consultants, and representatives of the Idaho Petroleum Storage Tank Fund Board of Trustees may be interested in participating in this rulemaking. Upon conclusion of negotiations, DEQ intends to publish a proposed rule for public comment.

**ASSISTANCE ON TECHNICAL QUESTIONS:** For assistance on questions concerning this rulemaking, contact Kristi Lowder at kristi.lowder@deq.idaho.gov or (208) 373-0347.

**SUBMISSION OF WRITTEN COMMENTS:** Information regarding public comment opportunities provided throughout the rulemaking process will be available at: https://www.deq.idaho.gov/underground-storage-tanks-docket-no-58-0107-2301/.

Dated this 1st day of March, 2023.

Caroline Moores
Operations Senior Analyst
Department of Environmental Quality
1410 N. Hilton Street
Boise, Idaho 83706
Phone: (208)373-0149
caroline.moores@deq.idaho.gov

# **IDAPA 58 – DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY**

## 58.01.08 - IDAHO RULES FOR PUBLIC DRINKING WATER SYSTEMS

**DOCKET NO. 58-0108-2301** 

# NOTICE OF INTENT TO PROMULGATE RULES – ZERO-BASED REGULATION (ZBR) NEGOTIATED RULEMAKING

**AUTHORITY:** In compliance with Section 67-5220, Idaho Code, notice is hereby given that this agency intends to promulgate a rule and desires public participation before publishing a proposed rule. This rulemaking action is authorized by Chapter 1, Title 39, Idaho Code.

**METHOD OF PARTICIPATION:** Those interested in participating in the negotiated rulemaking process are encouraged to attend the scheduled meeting. For those who cannot participate by attending the meeting, information for submission of written comments is provided at the end of this notice.

**MEETING SCHEDULE:** A negotiated rulemaking meeting has been scheduled. Any additional meeting dates will be posted at https://www.deq.idaho.gov/drinking-water-docket-no-58-0108-2301/.

Tuesday, April 11, 2023, 1:30 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. MDT

#### ATTEND IN PERSON OR VIA MICROSOFT TEAMS

DEQ State Office Conference Rooms A & B 1410 N. Hilton Boise, ID 83706

The teams meeting link is available at: https://www.deq.idaho.gov/drinking-water-docket-no-58-0108-2301/

The meeting location will be accessible to persons with disabilities, and language translators will be made available upon request. Requests must be made no later than five (5) business days prior to the meeting date. For arrangements contact the undersigned.

**DESCRIPTIVE SUMMARY:** DEQ initiated this rulemaking in compliance with Executive Order No. 2020-01, Zero-Based Regulation (EO 2020-01), issued by Governor Little on January 16, 2020. Pursuant to EO 2020-01, each rule chapter effective on June 30, 2020, shall be reviewed by the agency that promulgated the rule. The review will be conducted according to a schedule established by the Division of Financial Management, Office of the Governor (DFM), posted at https://adminrules.idaho.gov/forms\_menu.html. This is one of the DEQ rule chapters up for review in 2023.

The goal of the rulemaking is to perform a critical and comprehensive review of the entire chapter in an attempt to reduce overall regulatory burden, streamline various provisions, and increase clarity and ease of use.

PRELIMINARY DRAFT RULE: The preliminary draft rule is available at <a href="https://www.deq.idaho.gov/drinking-water-docket-no-58-0108-2301/">https://www.deq.idaho.gov/drinking-water-docket-no-58-0108-2301/</a>. DEQ will facilitate negotiation of this rule in conjunction with a committee made up of stakeholders having an interest in the development of the rule. Citizens of the state of Idaho, environmental groups, DEQ's Drinking Water Advisory Committee, the Idaho Water Utility Council, the Association of Civil Engineers, the Idaho Chapters of the American Water Works Association, and owners and operators of drinking water treatment facilities may be interested in participating in this rulemaking. Upon conclusion of negotiations, DEQ intends to publish a proposed rule for public comment.

# DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems

Docket No. 58-0108-2301 ZBR Negotiated Rulemaking

**ASSISTANCE ON TECHNICAL QUESTIONS:** For assistance on questions concerning this rulemaking, contact Tyler Fortunati at Tyler.Fortunati@deq.idaho.gov or (208) 373-0140.

**SUBMISSION OF WRITTEN COMMENTS:** Information regarding public comment opportunities provided throughout the rulemaking process will be available at <a href="https://www.deq.idaho.gov/drinking-water-docket-no-58-0108-2301/">https://www.deq.idaho.gov/drinking-water-docket-no-58-0108-2301/</a>.

Dated this 1st day of March, 2023.

Caroline Moores Operations Senior Analyst Department of Environmental Quality 1410 N. Hilton Street Boise, Idaho 83706 Phone: (208)373-0149

caroline.moores@deq.idaho.gov

# **Sections Affected Index**

# **IDAPA 21 – DIVISION OF VETERANS SERVICES**

21.01.04 - Rules Governing Idaho State Veterans Cemeteries

# Docket No. 21-0104-2301

000.	Legal Authority.	2
	Incorporation By Reference.	
	- 009. (Reserved)	
010.	Definitions.	2
024.	Fees For Interment, Disinterment, Reinterment, And Memorial	28
040.	Memorials And Donations.	2
041. –	999 (Reserved)	29

# **LEGAL NOTICE**

# **Summary of Proposed Rulemakings**

# PUBLIC NOTICE OF INTENT TO PROPOSE OR PROMULGATE NEW OR CHANGED AGENCY RULES

The following agencies of the state of Idaho have published the complete text and all required information concerning their intent to change or make new the following rules in the latest publication of the state Administrative Bulletin.

The proposed rule public hearing request deadline is March 15, 2023, unless otherwise posted. The proposed rule written comment submission deadline is March 22, 2023, unless otherwise posted. (Temp & Prop) indicates the rulemaking is both Temporary and Proposed. (\*PH) indicates that a public hearing has been scheduled.

### IDAPA 21 – IDAHO DIVISION OF VETERANS SERVICES 351 N Collins Rd, Boise, ID 83702

21-0104-2301, Rules Governing Idaho State Veterans Cemeteries. (Temp & Prop) Rulemaking expands eligibility to non-retiree Guard and Reservists who completed an enlistment of service honorably for interment at Idaho State Veterans Cemeteries.

# NOTICE OF ADOPTED / AMENDED PROCLAMATION(S)

# IDAPA 13 – IDAHO FISH AND GAME COMMISSION

13-0000-2300P2, Establishing Seasons and Limits for Hunting, Fishing, and Trapping in Idaho

# NOTICE OF INTENT TO PROMULGATE RULES - NEGOTIATED RULEMAKING

(Please see the Administrative Bulletin for dates and times of meetings and other participant information)

### IDAPA 16 – DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND WELFARE

16-0206-2301, Quality Assurance for Idaho Clinical Laboratories

16-0322-2301, Residential Assisted Living Facilities

16-0503-2301, Contested Case Proceedings and Declaratory Rulings

16-0725-2301, Prevention of Minors' Access to Tobacco Products

# IDAPA 29 – IDAHO POTATO COMMISSION

29-0101-2301, Rules of the Idaho Potato Commission

#### IDAPA 58 - DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

58-0107-2301, Rules Regulating Underground Storage Tank Systems 58-0108-2301, Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems

Please refer to the Idaho Administrative Bulletin March 1, 2023, Volume 23-3, for the notices and text of all rulemakings, proclamations, negotiated rulemaking and public hearing information and schedules, executive orders of the Governor, and agency contact information.

Electronic issues of the Idaho Administrative Bulletin can be viewed at www.adminrules.idaho.gov/

Office of the Administrative Rules Coordinator, Division of Financial Management P.O. Box 83720, Boise, ID 83720-0032

# CUMULATIVE RULEMAKING INDEX OF IDAHO ADMINISTRATIVE RULES

Office of the Administrative Rules Coordinator
Division of Financial Management
Office of the Governor

July 1, 1993 – Present

#### CUMULATIVE RULEMAKING INDEX OF IDAHO ADMINISTRATIVE RULES

This index provides a history of all agency rulemakings beginning with the first Administrative Bulletin in July 1993 to the most recent Bulletin publication. It tracks all rulemaking activities on each chapter of rules by the rulemaking docket numbers and includes negotiated, temporary, proposed, pending and final rules, public hearing notices, vacated rulemaking notices, notice of legislative actions taken on rules, and executive orders of the Governor.

# ABRIDGED RULEMAKING INDEX OF IDAHO ADMINISTRATIVE RULES

(Index of Current and Active Rulemakings)

Office of the Administrative Rules Coordinator Division of Financial Management

March 31, 2022 - March 1, 2023

(PLR 2023) – Final Effective Date Is Pending Legislative Review in 2023
(eff. date)L – Denotes Adoption by Legislative Action
(eff. date)T – Temporary Rule Effective Date

SCR # – denotes the number of a Senate Concurrent Resolution (Legislative Action)

HCR # – denotes the number of a House Concurrent Resolution (Legislative Action)

(This Abridged Index includes all active rulemakings.)

#### IDAPA 02 – IDAHO DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE

02-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Agriculture – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 01, Chapter 04; Title 02, Chapter 02; Title 04, Chapters 04, 15, 17, 29; and Title 06, Chapters 02, 05 – Bulletin Vol. 22-1

#### 02.01.04, Rules Governing the Voluntary Idaho Preferred® Promotion Program

- 02-0104-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10 (PLR 2023)
- 02-0104-2201 Notice of Temporary and Proposed Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-7 (eff. 7-6-22)T
- 02-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Agriculture Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 01, Chapter 04 Bulletin Vol. 22-1

#### 02.02.02, Rules Governing Grading and Controlled Atmosphere Storage of Apples

- 02-0202-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10 (PLR 2023)
- 02-0202-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 02-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Agriculture Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 02, Chapter 02 Bulletin Vol. 22-1

#### 02.04.04, Rules for Artificial Dairy Products

- 02-0404-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10 (PLR 2023)
- 02-0404-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 02-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Agriculture Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 04 Bulletin Vol. 22-1

#### 02.04.15, Rules Governing Beef Cattle Animal Feeding Operations

- 02-0415-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10 (PLR 2023)
- 02-0415-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 02-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Agriculture Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 15 Bulletin Vol. 22-1

#### 02.04.17, Rules Governing Dead Animal Movement and Disposal

- 02-0417-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10 (PLR 2023)
- 02-0417-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 02-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Agriculture Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 17 Bulletin Vol. 22-1

#### 02.04.19, Rules Governing Domestic Cervidae

02-0419-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 02.04.25, Rules Governing Private Feeding of Big Game Animals

- 02-0425-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
- 02-0425-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-10

#### 02.04.29, Rules Governing Trichomoniasis

- 02-0429-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10 (PLR 2023)
- 02-0429-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 02-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Agriculture Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 29 Bulletin Vol. 22-1

#### 02.06.02, Rules Governing Registrations and Licenses

- 02-0602-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10 (PLR 2023)
- 02-0602-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 02-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Agriculture Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 06, Chapter 02 Bulletin Vol. 22-1

# 02.06.05, Rules Governing Plant Disease and Quarantines **02-0605-2201** Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10 (PLR 2023) 02-0605-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7 02-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Agriculture - Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking - Negotiates Title 06, Chapter 05 - Bulletin Vol. 22-1 02.06.33, Organic Food Products Rules 02-0633-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule, Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023) 02-0633-2201 Notice of Temporary and Proposed (Fee) Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-7 (eff. 5-4-22)T 02.08.01, Sheep and Goat Rules of the Idaho Sheep and Goat Health Board 02-0801-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (New Chapter), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023) 02-0801-2201 Notice of Temporary and Proposed Rule (New Chapter, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-7 (eff. 4-27-22)T IDAPA 05 – DEPARTMENT OF JUVENILE CORRECTIONS 05.01.03, Rules of the Custody Review Board **05-0103-2201** Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10 (PLR 2023) 05-0103-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7 05-0103-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4 IDAPA 08 – IDAHO STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION AND STATE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 08.01.11, Registration of Postsecondary Educational Institutions and Proprietary Schools 08-0111-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023) 08-0111-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-10 08-0111-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-7 08.01.13, Rules Governing the Opportunity Scholarship Program 08-0113-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023) **08-0113-2201** Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10 08-0113-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-7 08.02.01, Rules Governing Administration **08-0201-2201** Adoption of Temporary Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-6 (eff. 4-20-22)T 08.02.02, Rules Governing Uniformity **08-0202-2201** Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023) **08-0202-2201** Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-10 08-0202-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-7 08.02.03, Rules Governing Thoroughness 08-0203-2203 Adoption of Temporary Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (eff. 10-20-22)T **08-0203-2202** Adoption of Temporary Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-8 (eff. 6-15-22)T **08-0203-2201** Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)

**08-0203-2201** Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-10

08.02.04, Rules Governing Public Charter Schools

08-0203-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-7

08-0204-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)

08-0204-2201 08-0204-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-7
08 03 01 Rules	of the Public Charter School Commission
08-0301-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
08-0301-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
08-0301-2201	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-7
00-0301-2201	Twice of ment to Fromulgate Rules 2210 Based Regulation (regulated Rule) making, Burletin Vol. 22 /
	IDAPA 11 – IDAHO STATE POLICE
Idaho State F	Racing Commission
11.04.01, Rules	Governing the Idaho State Racing Commission
11-0401-2201	Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (New ZBR Chapter), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
11-0401-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (New ZBR Chapter, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
11-ZBRR-2201	Rules of the Idaho State Racing Commission – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Bulletin Vol. 22-7
11.04.02, Rules	Governing Simulcasting
11-0402-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
11-0402-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
11-ZBRR-2201	Rules of the Idaho State Racing Commission – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 02 – Bulletin Vol. 22-7
11.04.03, Rules	Governing Licensing and Fees
11-0403-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
11-0403-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
11-ZBRR-2201	1 Rules of the Idaho State Racing Commission – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 03 – Bulletin Vol. 22-7
11.04.04, Rules	Governing Disciplinary Hearings and Appeals
11-0404-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
11-0404-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
11-ZBRR-2201	Rules of the Idaho State Racing Commission – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 04 – Bulletin Vol. 22-7
11.04.05, Rules	Governing Advanced Deposit Wagering
11-0405-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
11-0405-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
11-ZBRR-2201	Rules of the Idaho State Racing Commission – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 05 – Bulletin Vol. 22-7
11.04.06, Rules	Governing Racing Officials
11-0406-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
11-0406-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
11-ZBRR-2201	Rules of the Idaho State Racing Commission – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 06 – Bulletin Vol. 22-7
11.04.07, Rules	Governing Racing Associations
11-0407-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
11-0407-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
11-ZBRR-2201	1 Rules of the Idaho State Racing Commission – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 07 – Bulletin Vol. 22-7

11.04.08, Rules Governing Pari-Mutuel Wagering
11-0408-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)

```
11-0408-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
     11-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho State Racing Commission - Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation
                      Negotiated Rulemaking - Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 08 - Bulletin Vol. 22-7
11.04.09, Rules Governing Claiming Races
     11-0409-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
     11-0409-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
     11-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho State Racing Commission - Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation
                      Negotiated Rulemaking - Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 09 - Bulletin Vol. 22-7
11.04.10, Rules Governing Live Horse Races
     11-0410-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
    11-0410-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
     11-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho State Racing Commission - Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation
                      Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 10 – Bulletin Vol. 22-7
11.04.11, Rules Governing Equine Veterinary Practices, Permitted Medications, Banned Substances
              and Drug Testing of Horses
     11-0411-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
    11-0411-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
     11-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho State Racing Commission - Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation
                      Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 11 – Bulletin Vol. 22-7
11.04.13, Rules Governing the Idaho State Racing Commission
     11-0413-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
    11-0413-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
     11-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho State Racing Commission - Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation
                      Negotiated Rulemaking - Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 13 - Bulletin Vol. 22-7
11.04.14, Rules Governing Owners, Trainers, Authorized Agents, Jockeys, Apprentice Jockeys, and Jockey Agents
     11-0414-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
     11-0414-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
     11-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho State Racing Commission - Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation
                      Negotiated Rulemaking - Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 14 - Bulletin Vol. 22-7
11.04.15, Rules Governing Controlled Substance and Alcohol Testing of Licensees, Employees, and Applicants
     11-0415-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
    11-0415-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
    11-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho State Racing Commission - Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation
                      Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 04, Chapter 15 – Bulletin Vol. 22-7
11.07.02, Rules Governing Safety Glazing Material
     11-0702-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
     11-0702-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-9
11.10.01, Rules Governing Idaho Public Safety and Security Information System
     11-1001-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule, Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
    11-1001-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
11.10.03, Rules Governing the Sex Offender Registry
    11-1003-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
     11-1003-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-10
11.11.01, Rules of the Idaho Peace Officer Standards and Training Council
    11-1101-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
     11-1101-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-10
```

### IDAPA 13 – IDAHO FISH AND GAME COMMISSION

Establishing Sea	asons and Limits for Hunting, Fishing, and Trapping in Idaho
	2Notice of Adopted / Amended Proclamations for Calendar Year 2023, Bulletin Vol. 23-3
13-0000-2300F	Notice of Adoption of Proclamation for Calendar Year 2023, Bulletin Vol. 23-1
13-0000-2200F	6Notice of Adopted / Amended Proclamation for Calendar Year 2022, Bulletin Vol. 22-10
13-0000-2200F	SNotice of Adopted / Amended Proclamation for Calendar Year 2022, Bulletin Vol. 22-9
13-0000-2200F	4Notice of Adopted / Amended Proclamation for Calendar Year 2022, Bulletin Vol. 22-7
	Notice of Adopted / Amended Proclamation for Calendar Year 2022, Bulletin Vol. 22-5
13-0000-2200F	Notice of Adopted / Amended Proclamation for Calendar Year 2022, Bulletin Vol. 22-3
13-0000-2200F	Notice of Adoption of Proclamation for Calendar Year 2022, Bulletin Vol. 22-1
13.01.02, Rules	Governing Mandatory Education and Mentored Hunting
13-0102-2201*	Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
*Renar	mes chapter from: "Rules Governing Mandatory Education and Mentored Hunting"
to:	"Rules Governing Mandatory Education, Mentored Hunting, and Shooting Ranges"
	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
13-0102-2201	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4
13.01.04, Rules	Governing Licensing
13-0104-2203	Notice of Temporary Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-9 (eff. 7-28-22)T
13-0104-2202	Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
13-0104-2202	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-10
13-0104-2202	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4
13-0104-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
13-0104-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-10
13-0104-2201	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4
13.01.10, Rules	Governing Importation, Possession, Release, Sale, or Salvage of Wildlife
13-0110-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
13-0110-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
13-0110-2201	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4
13.01.14, Rules	Governing Falconry
13-0114-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
13-0114-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
13-0114-2201	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4
13.01.18, Rules	Governing Feeding of Pronghorn Antelope, Elk, and Deer
	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
*Renar	mes chapter from: "Rules Governing Feeding of Pronghorn Antelope, Elk, and Deer" "Rules Governing Feeding of Wild Cervids"
	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4
13-0110-2201	rionee of ment to Fromtagate Rules – Zero-based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4

# IDAPA 15 - OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

# **Executive Orders of the Governor**

Executive Order No. 2023-02 Provisions for State Cooperation With the National Flood Insurance Program Under the National Flood Insurance Act of 1968, as Amended, Bulletin Vol. 23-3

#### Office of the Administrative Rules Coordinator

# Cumulative Rulemaking Index (Abridged Index) of Active Rulemakings

Exec	utive Order No. 2023-01	Pacific Northwest Economic Region Idaho Council, Bulletin Vol. 23-3
Exec	utive Order No. 2022-06	Banning TikTok on State Devices, Bulletin Vol. 23-1
Exec	utive Order No. 2022-05	Establishing the Idaho Early Childhood Advisory Council, Bulletin Vol. 22-11
Exec	utive Order No. 2022-04	Assignments of All-Hazard Prevention, Protection, Mitigation, Response and Recovery Functions to State Agencies in Support of Local and State Government Relating to Emergencies and Disasters, Bulletin Vol. 22-10
Exec	utive Order No. 2022-03	Adopting Idaho's 2021 Sage-Grouse Management Plan and Idaho Sage-Steppe Mitigation Process, Bulletin Vol. 22-4
Exec	utive Order No. 2022-02	Activation of the Idaho National Guard to Provide Support in Response to the COVID-19 Pandemic Bulletin Vol. 22-3
Exec	utive Order No. 2022-01	Governor's Task Force on Children at Risk – Bulletin Vol. 22-2

#### **Idaho Commission On Aging**

#### 15.01.02, Rules Governing Adult Protective Services Programs

15-0102-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
15-0102-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
15-0102-2201	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-3

#### **Division of Human Resources and Personnel Commission**

#### 15.04.01, Rules of the Division of Human Resources and Idaho Personnel Commission

```
15-0401-2202 Adoption of Temporary Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (eff. 11-1-22)T

15-0401-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)

15-0401-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-10
```

#### Idaho Military Division / Idaho Public Safety Communications Commission

#### 15.06.01, Rules Governing the Idaho Public Safety Communications Commission

15-0601-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
15-0601-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7

#### **Idaho State Liquor Division**

#### 15.10.01, Rules of the Idaho State Liquor Division

```
    15-1001-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-9 (PLR 2023)
    15-1001-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
    15-1001-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4
```

#### IDAPA 16 – DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND WELFARE

#### 16.01.03, Emergency Medical Services (EMS) -- Agency Licensing Requirements

```
16-0103-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
16-0103-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-7
```

#### 16.01.06, Emergency Medical Services (EMS) -- Date Collection and Submission Requirements

```
16-0106-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
16-0106-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
```

#### 16.02.01, Idaho Time Sensitive Emergency System Council

```
16-0201-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
16-0201-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-9
16-0201-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-2
```

#### 16.02.06, Quality Assurance for Idaho Clinical Laboratories

16-0206-2301 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation (ZBR) Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 23-3 16.02.08, Vital Statistics Rules **16-0208-2201** Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023) 16-0208-2201 Notice of Temporary and Proposed Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-7 (eff. 7-1-22)T **16.02.19**, Idaho Food Code 16-0219-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023) 16-0219-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-9 16-0219-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-5 16.03.02, Skilled Nursing Facilities **16-0302-2201** Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023) 16-0302-2201 Notice of Temporary and Proposed Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-7 (eff. 9-1-22)T 16.03.09, Medicaid Basic Plan Benefits **16-0309-2201** Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023) 16-0309-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-7 16-0309-2201 Adoption of Temporary Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-5 (eff. 3-17-22)T 16.03.10, Medicaid Enhanced Plan Benefits 16-0310-2101 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 21-11 16.03.13, Consumer-Directed Services 16-0313-2101 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 21-11 16.03.17, Medicare/Medicaid Coordinated Plan Benefits 16-0317-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023) **16-0317-2201** Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10 16-0317-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-3 16.03.19, Certified Family Homes 16-0319-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023) 16-0319-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-9 16-0319-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-5 16.03.22, Residential Assisted Living Facilities 16-0322-2301 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 23-3 16.03.24, The Medically Indigent Program 16-0324-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023) 16-0324-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-7 16-0324-2201 Adoption of Temporary Rule (Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-6 (eff. 3-29-22)T 16.03.25, Idaho Medicaid Promoting Interoperability (PI) Program 16-0325-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023) 16-0325-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-7 16.04.14, Rules Governing the Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program 16-0414-2201\* Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023) 16-0414-2201\* Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-8 \*Renames chapter from: "Rules Governing the Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program" to: "Low-Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP)"

# 16.04.18, Children's Agencies and Residential Licensing

16-0418-2201 16-0418-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule (New Chapter), Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023) Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (New Chapter), Bulletin Vol. 22-9
16.05.03. Contes	ted Cases Proceedings and Declaratory Rulings
	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation (ZBR) Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 23-2
	(2nd) Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation (ZBR) Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 23-3
<mark>16.05.04</mark> , Rules o	of the Idaho Council on Domestic Violence and Victim Assistance Grant Funding
16-0504-2101*	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023)
16-0504-2101*	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-8
	*Renames chapter from: "Rules of the Idaho Council on Domestic Violence and Victim Assistance Grant Funding," to: "Domestic Violence Council Grants"
16-0504-2101	(Fourth) Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4
16-0504-2101	
16-0504-2101	
16-0504-2101	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 21-11
	nal History and Background Checks
	Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
16-0506-2201	
16-0506-2201	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4
	and Family Services
	Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
16-0601-2202	Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-9
16-0601-2201	
16-0601-2201	Notice of Temporary and Proposed Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-9 (eff. 8-18-22)T
16.06.02, Child (	Care Licensing
16-0602-2201*	Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
	*Renames chapter from: "Child Care Licensing," to: "Child Care and Foster Care Licensing"
16-0602-2201*	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-9
16-0602-2201	
16-0602-2201	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-3
16.06.12, Idaho	Child Care Program (ICCP)
	Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
16-0612-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-10
16.07.19, Certific	cation of Peer Support Specialists and Family Support Partners
16-0719-2301	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation (ZBR) Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 23-2
16.07.25, Preven	tion of Minors' Access to Tobacco Products
16-0725-2301	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation (ZBR) Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 23-3
16.07.33, Adult N	Mental Health Services
16-0733-2201	
16-0733-2201	
16-0733-2201	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-2

# IDAPA 17 – INDUSTRIAL COMMISSION

# 17.01.01, Administrative Rules Under the Worker's Compensation Law

#### Office of the Administrative Rules Coordinator

# Cumulative Rulemaking Index (Abridged Index) of Active Rulemakings

17-0101-2202	Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
17-0101-2202	Notice of Temporary and Proposed Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-9 (eff. 8-3-22)T
17-0101-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
17-0101-2201	Notice of Temporary and Proposed Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-7 (eff. 7-1-22)T
17.11.01, Admin	istrative Rules of Peace Officer and Detention Officer Temporary Disability Act
17-1101-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
17-1101-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
17-1101-2201	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4

#### IDAPA 18 – DEPARTMENT OF INSURANCE

18-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Insurance – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 02, Chapters 02, 03; Title 07, Chapters 01-03, 08, 09; and Title 08, Chapters 01, 02 – Bulletin Vol. 22-4

#### 18.02.02, Automobile Insurance Policies

- 18-0202-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023)
- 18-0202-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 18-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Insurance Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 02, Chapter 02 Bulletin Vol. 22-4

#### 18.02.03, Certificate of Liability Insurance for Motor Vehicles

- **18-0203-2201** Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023)
- 18-0203-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 18-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Insurance Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 02, Chapter 03 Bulletin Vol. 22-4

# 18.07.01, Rules for Acquiring Control, Insurance Holding Company Systems and Mutual Insurance Holding Companies

- 18-0701-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023)
- 18-0701-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 18-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Insurance Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 07, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-4

#### 18.07.02, Reserve Liabilities and Minimum Valuations for Annuities and Pure Endowment Contracts

- 18-0702-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023)
- 18-0702-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 18-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Insurance Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 07, Chapter 02 Bulletin Vol. 22-4

### 18.07.03, Valuation of Life Insurance Policies Including the Use of Select Mortality Factors

- 18-0703-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023)
- 18-0703-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 18-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Insurance Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 07, Chapter 03 Bulletin Vol. 22-4

#### 18.07.08, Property and Casualty Actuarial Opinion Rule

- 18-0708-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023)
- 18-0708-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 18-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Insurance Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 07, Chapter 08 Bulletin Vol. 22-4

#### 18.07.09, Life and Health Acutarial Opinion and Memorandum Rule

#### Office of the Administrative Rules Coordinator

# Cumulative Rulemaking Index (Abridged Index) of Active Rulemakings

- 18-0709-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023)
- 18-0709-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 18-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Insurance Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 07, Chapter 09 – Bulletin Vol. 22-4

#### 18.08.02, Fire Protection Sprinkler Contractors

- 18-0802-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023)
- 18-0802-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 18-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Department of Insurance Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 08, Chapter 02 – Bulletin Vol. 22-4

#### IDAPA 20 – DEPARTMENT OF LANDS

#### 20.02.14, Rules for Selling Forest Products on State-Owned Endowment Lands

- **20-0214-2201** Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 20-0214-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-9
- 20-0214-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-3

#### 20.03.17, Rules Governing Leases on State-Owned Submerged Lands and Formerly Submerged Lands

- 20-0317-2201\* Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
  - \*Renames chapter from: "Rules Governing Leases on State-Owned Submerged Lands and Formerly Submerged Lands," to: "Rules Governing Leases On State-Owned Navigable Waterways"
- 20-0317-2201\* Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-9
- 20-0317-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4

#### IDAPA 21 – DIVISION OF VETERANS SERVICES

# 21.01.01, Rules Governing Admission, Residency, and Maintenance Charges in Idaho State Veterans Homes and Division of Veterans Services Administrative Procedure

- **21-0101-2201** Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
- 21-0101-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-11

#### 21.01.04, Rules Governing Idaho State Veterans Cemeteries

21-0104-2301 Notice of Temporary and Proposed Rule, Bulletin Vol. 23-3 (eff. 3-1-23)T

#### IDAPA 24 – DIVISION OF OCCUPATIONAL AND PROFESSIONAL LICENSES

- 24-0000-2201F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (health care related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Fee Rule Adopts Title 03, Chapter 01; Title 06, Chapter 01; Title 09, Chapter 01; Title 10, Chapter 01; Title 11, Chapter 01; Title 12, Chapter 01; Title 13, Chapter 01; Title 14, Chapter 01; Title 15, Chapter 01; Title 16, Chapter 01; Title 17, Chapter 01; Title 19, Chapter 01; Title 23, Chapter 01; Title 24, Chapter 01; Title 26, Chapter 01; Title 27, Chapter 01; Title 31, Chapter 01; Title 33, Chapters 01, 02, 04-07; Title 34, Chapter 01; and Title 36, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 24-0000-2201F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (health care related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Proposed (Fee) Rule Proposes Title 03, Chapter 01; Title 06, Chapter 01; Title 09, Chapter 01; Title 10, Chapter 01; Title 11, Chapter 01; Title 12, Chapter 01; Title 13, Chapter 01; Title 14, Chapter 01; Title 15, Chapter 01; Title 16, Chapter 01; Title 17, Chapter 01; Title 19, Chapter 01; Title 23, Chapter 01; Title 24, Chapter 01; Title 26, Chapter 01; Title 27, Chapter 01; Title 31, Chapter 01; Title 33, Chapters 01, 02, 04-07; Title 34, Chapter 01; and Title 36, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 24-0000-2201F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (health care related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Temporary (Fee) Rule Reauthorizes Title 03, Chapter 01; Title 06, Chapter 01; Title 09, Chapter 01; Title 10, Chapter 01; Title 11, Chapter 01; Title 12, Chapter 01; Title 13, Chapter 01; Title 14, Chapter 01; Title 15, Chapter 01;

Title 16, Chapter 01; Title 17, Chapter 01; Title 19, Chapter 01; Title 23, Chapter 01; Title 24, Chapter 01; Title 26, Chapter 01; Title 27, Chapter 01; Title 31, Chapter 01; Title 33, Chapters 01, 02, 04-07; Title 34, Chapter 01; and Title 36, Chapter 01 – Bulletin Vol. 22-6 (eff. 3-31-22)T

- 24-0000-2202F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (occupations, building, construction, and real estate related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Fee Rule Adopts Title 01, Chapter 01; Title 04, Chapter 01; Title 07, Chapter 01; Title 08, Chapter 01; Title 18, Chapter 01; Title 21, Chapter 01; Title 22, Chapter 01; Title 25, Chapter 01; Title 28, Chapter 01; Title 29, Chapter 01; Title 30, Chapter 01; Title 32, Chapter 01; Title 37, Chapter 01; and Title 39, Chapters 20, 31, 40, 50, 70, 90 Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 24-0000-2202F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (occupations, building, construction, and real estate related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Proposed (Fee) Rule Proposes Title 01, Chapter 01; Title 04, Chapter 01; Title 07, Chapter 01; Title 08, Chapter 01; Title 18, Chapter 01; Title 21, Chapter 01; Title 22, Chapter 01; Title 25, Chapter 01; Title 28, Chapter 01; Title 29, Chapter 01; Title 30, Chapter 01; Title 32, Chapter 01; Title 37, Chapter 01; and Title 39, Chapters 20, 31, 40, 50, 70, 90 Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 24-0000-2202F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (occupations, building, construction, and real estate related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Temporary (Fee) Rule Reauthorizes Title 01, Chapter 01; Title 04, Chapter 01; Title 07, Chapter 01; Title 08, Chapter 01; Title 18, Chapter 01; Title 21, Chapter 01; Title 22, Chapter 01; Title 25, Chapter 01; Title 28, Chapter 01; Title 29, Chapter 01; Title 30, Chapter 01; Title 32, Chapter 01; Title 37, Chapter 01; and Title 39, Chapters 10, 20, 30, 31, 40, 50, 70, 90 Bulletin Vol. 22-6 (eff. 3-31-22)T
- 24-ZBRR-2201\*Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (\*Second) Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 10, Chapter 01; Title 12, Chapter 01; Title 23, Chapter 01; Title 30, Chapter 01; Title 34, Chapter 01; Title 35, Chapter 01; and Title 39, Chapters 10, 30 Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 24-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 10, Chapter 01; Title 12, Chapter 01; Title 17, Chapter 01; Title 23, Chapter 01; Title 25, Chapter 01; Title 26, Chapter 01; Title 30, Chapter 01; Title 34, Chapter 01; Title 35, Chapter 01; and Title 39, Chapters 10, 20, 30, 70 Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 24.02.01, Rules of the State Athletic Commission

- **24-0201-2200F** Rules of the State Athletic Commission Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Fee Rule Adopts Title 02, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- **24-0201-2200F** Rules of the State Athletic Commission Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Proposed (Fee) Rule Proposes Title 02, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- **24-0201-2200F** Rules of the State Athletic Commission Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Temporary (Fee) Rule Reauthorizes Title 02, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-6 (eff. 3-31-22)T

#### 24.05.01, Rules of the Board of Drinking Water and Wastewater Professionals

- **24-0501-2200F** Rules of the Board of Drinking Water and Wastewater Professionals Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Fee Rule Adopts Title 05, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- **24-0501-2200F** Rules of the Board of Drinking Water and Wastewater Professionals Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Proposed (Fee) Rule Proposes Title 05, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 24-0501-2200F Rules of the Board of Drinking Water and Wastewater Professionals Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Temporary (Fee) Rule Reauthorizes Title 05, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-6 (eff. 3-31-22)T

#### 24.10.01, Rules of the State Board of Optometry

- **24-0000-2201F** Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (health care related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Fee Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 10, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 24-0000-2201F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (health care related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Proposed (Fee) Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 10, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 24-ZBRR-2201\*Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (\*Second) Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 10, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 24-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 10, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 24.12.01, Rules of the Idaho State Board of Psychologist Examiners

- 24-0000-2201F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (health care related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Fee Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 12, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 24-0000-2201F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (health care related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Proposed (Fee) Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 12, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-10

- 24-ZBRR-2201\* Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (\*Second) Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 12, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 24-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 12, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 24.17.01, Rules of the State Board of Acupuncture

- **24-0000-2201F** Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (health care related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Fee Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 17, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 24-0000-2201F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (health care related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Proposed (Fee) Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 17, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 24-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 17, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 24.23.01, Rules of the Speech, Hearing and Communication Services Licensure Board

- 24-0000-2201F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (health care related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Fee Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 23, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 24-0000-2201F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (health care related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Proposed (Fee) Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 23, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- **24-ZBRR-2201\*** Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (\*Second) Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 23, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 24-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 23, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 24.25.01, Rules of the Idaho Driving Businesses Licensure Board

- 24-0000-2202F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (occupations, building, construction, and real estate related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Fee Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 25, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 24-0000-2202F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (occupations, building, construction, and real estate related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Proposed (Fee) Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 25, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 24-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 25, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 24.26.01, Rules of the Idaho Board of Midwifery

- 24-0000-2201F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (health care related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Fee Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 26, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 24-0000-2201F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (health care related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Proposed (Fee) Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 26, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 24-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 26, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 24.30.01, Idaho Accountancy Rules

- 24-0000-2202F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (occupations, building, construction, and real estate related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Fee Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 30, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 24-0000-2202F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (occupations, building, construction, and real estate related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Proposed (Fee) Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 30, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 24-ZBRR-2201\* Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (\*Second) Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 10, Chapter 30 Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 24-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 30, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 24.34.01, Rules of the Idaho Board of Nursing

- **24-0000-2201F** Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (health care related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Fee Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 34, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 24-0000-2201F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (health care related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Proposed (Fee) Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 34, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-10

- 24-ZBRR-2201\*Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (\*Second) Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 34, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 24-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 34, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 24.35.01, Rules of the Outfitters and Guides Licensing Board

- 24-3501-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 24-3501-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-9
- 24-3501-2200 Rules of the Outfitters and Guides Licensing Board Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Amendment to Temporary Rule Amends Title 35, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-8 (eff. 8-1-22)T
- **24-3501-2200** Rules of the Outfitters and Guides Licensing Board Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Temporary Rule Reauthorizes Title 35, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-7 (eff. 7-1-22)T
- **24-ZBRR-2201\*** Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (\*Second) Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 35, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 24-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 35, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 24.38.01, Rules of the State of Idaho Board of Veterinary Medicine

- **24-3801-2200F** Rules of the Idaho Board of Veterinary Medicine Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Fee Rule Adopts Title 38, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- **24-3801-2200F** Rules of the Idaho Board of Veterinary Medicine Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Proposed (Fee) Rule Proposes Title 38, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- **24-3801-2200F** Rules of the Idaho Board of Veterinary Medicine Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Temporary (Fee) Rule Reauthorizes Title 38, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-6 (eff. 3-31-22)T

#### 24.39.10, Rules of the Idaho Electrical Board

- 24-3910-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 24-3910-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-9
- 24-ZBRR-2201\*Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (\*Second) Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 39, Chapter 10 Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 24-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 39, Chapter 10 Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 24.39.20, Rules Governing Plumbing

- 24-0000-2202F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (occupations, building, construction, and real estate related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Fee Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 39, Chapter 20 Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 24-0000-2202F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (occupations, building, construction, and real estate related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Proposed (Fee) Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 39, Chapter 20 Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 24-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 39, Chapter 20 Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 24.39.30, Rules of Building Safety (Building Code Rules)

- 24-3930-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-9
- 24-ZBRR-2201\* Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (\*Second) Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 39, Chapter 30 Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- **24-ZBRR-2201** Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 39, Chapter 30 Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 24.39.70, Rules Governing Installation of Heating, Ventilation, and Air Conditioning Systems

24-0000-2202F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (occupations, building, construction, and real estate related) – Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking – Adoption of Pending Fee Rule – ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 39, Chapter 70 – Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)

- 24-0000-2202F Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses (occupations, building, construction, and real estate related) Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Proposed (Fee) Rule ZBR Chapter Rewrite of Title 39, Chapter 70 Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 24-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking Negotiates Title 39, Chapter 70 Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### IDAPA 26 – DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION

#### 26.01.30, Idaho Safe Boating Rules

- 26-0130-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
- 26-0130-2201 Notice of Temporary and Proposed Rule (Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-9 (eff. 10-1-22)T

#### 26.01.34, Idaho Protection Against Invasive Species Sticker Rules

26-0134-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4

#### IDAPA 29 – IDAHO POTATO COMMISSION

#### 29.01.01, Rules of the Idaho Potato Commission

29-0101-2301 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 23-3

#### IDAPA 31 – PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

#### 31.61.01, Rules for the Measurement of Stray Current or Voltage (The Stray Voltage Rules)

- 31-6101-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10 (PLR 2023)
- 31-6101-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 31-6101-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4

#### 31.81.01, Energy Consumption Reporting Rules

- 31-8101-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-10 (PLR 2023)
- 31-8101-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 31-8101-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4

### IDAPA 35 – STATE TAX COMMISSION

#### 35.01.01, Income Tax Administrative Rules

- 35-0101-2202 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite 2 of 2, Sections 300-699), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 35-0101-2202 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite 2 of 2, Sections 300-699), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 35-0101-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite 1 of 2, Sections 000-299 and 700-999), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 35-0101-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite 1 of 2, Sections 000-299 and 700-999), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 35-0101-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4

#### 35.01.09, Idaho Beer and Wine Taxes Administrative Rules

- 35-0109-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 35-0109-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-8
- 35-0109-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4

#### 35.02.01, Tax Commission Administration and Enforcement Rules

- **35-0201-2201** Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 35-0201-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-8

#### IDAPA 36 – IDAHO BOARD OF TAX APPEALS

#### 36.01.01, Idaho Board of Tax Appeals Rules

- 36-0101-2200 Idaho State Board of Tax Appeals Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Rule –
- Reauthorizes Title 01, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-10 (PLR 2023)

  36-0101-2200 Idaha State Board of Tax Appeals Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Temporary and
- 36-0101-2200 Idaho State Board of Tax Appeals Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Temporary and Proposed Rulemaking Reauthorizes Title 01, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-7 (eff. 7-1-22)T

#### IDAPA 37 – DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

#### 37.02.03, Water Supply Bank Rules

- 37-0203-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 37-0203-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 37-0203-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-3

#### 37.03.04, Drilling for Geothermal Resources Rules

- 37-0304-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 37-0304-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 37-0304-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-3

#### 37.03.05, Mine Tailings Impoundment Structures Rules

- 37-0305-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 37-0305-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 37-0305-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 37.03.06, Safety of Dams Rules

- 37-0306-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 37-0306-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 37-0306-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 37.03.10, Well Driller Licensing Rules

- 37-0310-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 37-0310-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-10
- 37-0310--2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4

#### IDAPA 38 – IDAHO DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION

#### 38.04.06, Rules Governing Use of the Exterior of State Property in the Capitol Mall and Other State Facilities

- 38-0406-2201\* Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023)
- 38-0406-2201\* Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-9
  - \*Renames chapter from: "Rules Governing Use of the Exterior of State Property in the Capitol Mall and Other State Facilities," to: "Rules Governing Use of State Property in the Capitol Mall, Multi-Agency Facilities, and Other State Properties"

#### 38.04.07, Rules Governing Use of the Interior of State Property in the Capitol Mall and Other State Facilities

- 38-0407-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023)
- 38-0407-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-9

#### 38.04.08, Rules Governing Use of Idaho State Capitol

- 38-0408-2202 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023)
- 38-0408-2202 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-9

	38-0408-2201	Adoption of Temporary Rule (New Chapter), Bulletin Vol. 22-4 (eff. 3-31-22)T
38.0	04.09. Rules 0	Governing Use of the Chinden Office Complex
	38-0409-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023)
		Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-9
38.6	05.01, Rules o	of the Division of Purchasing
		Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-11 (PLR 2023)
	38-0501-2201	Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-7
		IDAPA 39 – IDAHO TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT
	39-ZBRR-2201	Rules of the Idaho Transportation Department – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 02, Chapters 02, 22, 26, 70-73; and Title 03, Chapter 44 – Bulletin Vol. 22-5
39.0	0 <mark>2.02</mark> , Rules (	Governing Vehicle and Vessel Dealer License Requirements – Motor Vehicles
	39-0202-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
	39-0202-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-8
	39-ZBRR-2201	Rules of the Idaho Transportation Department – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 02, Chapter 02 – Bulletin Vol. 22-5
<i>39.0</i>		Governing Registration and Permit Fee Administration
	39-0222-2201*	Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
		*Renames chapter from: "Rules Governing Registration and Permit Fee Administration"
	20 0222 2201*	to: "Rules Governing Registration and Permit Fee Administration and Temporary Vehicle Clearance for Carriers" Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-8
		Rules of the Idaho Transportation Department – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 02, Chapter 22 – Bulletin Vol. 22-5
39.0	02.26, Rules (	Governing Temporary Vehicle Clearance for Carriers
		Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
	39-0226-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-8
	39-ZBRR-2201	Rules of the Idaho Transportation Department – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 02, Chapter 26 – Bulletin Vol. 22-5
<i>39.0</i>	02.70, Rules (	Governing Restricted Driving Permits
		Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
		Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-8
	39-ZBRR-2201	Rules of the Idaho Transportation Department – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 02, Chapter 70 – Bulletin Vol. 22-5
<i>39.0</i>	02.71, Rules (	Governing Driver's License Violation Point System
	39-0271-2201*	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
		*Renames chapter from: "Rules Governing Driver's License Violation Point System"
		to: "Rules Governing Driver's License Violation Point System and Accident Prevention Courses"
		Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-8
	39-ZBRR-2201	Rules of the Idaho Transportation Department – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 02, Chapter 71 – Bulletin Vol. 22-5
<i>39.0</i>	02.72, Rules (	Governing Administrative License Suspensions
	39-0272-2201	Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
	39-0272-2201	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-8
	39-ZBRR-2201	Rules of the Idaho Transportation Department – Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 02, Chapter 72 – Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 39.02.73, Rules Governing Accident Prevention Course

- 39-0273-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 39-0273-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Repeal), Bulletin Vol. 22-8
- 39-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Transportation Department Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 02, Chapter 73 – Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### 39.03.43, Rules Governing Utilities on State Highway Right-of-Way

- **39-0343-2201** Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 39-0343-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-9
- 39-0343-2201\* (\*Second) Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-7
- 39-0343-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-6

#### 39.03.44, Rules Governing Highway Relocation Assistance for Persons Displaced by Public Programs

- 39-0344-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 39-0344-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-8
- 39-ZBRR-2201 Rules of the Idaho Transportation Department Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking – Negotiates Title 03, Chapter 44 – Bulletin Vol. 22-5

#### IDAPA 47 – DIVISION OF VOCATIONAL REHABILITATION

#### 47.01.01, Rules Governing Vocational Rehabilitation Services

- 47-0101-2200 Idaho Division of Vocation Rehabilitation Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Adoption of Pending Rule Reauthorizes Title 01, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
- **47-0101-2200** *Idaho Division of Vocation Rehabilitation* Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking Temporary and Proposed Rulemaking Reauthorizes Title 01, Chapter 01 Bulletin Vol. 22-7 (eff. 7-1-22)T

### IDAPA 57 – SEXUAL OFFENDER MANAGEMENT BOARD

#### 57.01.01, Rules of the Sexual Offender Management Board

- 57-0101-2201 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)
- 57-0101-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-9
- 57-0101-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-8

#### IDAPA 58 – DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

#### TMDLs:

- 58-0000-2203 Notice of Final Decision, Beaver-Camas Subbasin 2022 Total Maximum Daily Loads (TMDLs) (HUC 17040214), Bulletin Vol. 22-11
- 58-0000-2202 Notice of Final Decision, Lower Clark Fork River Subbasin 2022 Total Maximum Daily Loads (TMDLs) (HUC 17010213), Bulletin Vol. 22-8
- 58-0000-2201 Notice of Final Decision, Spokane River Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) Lead and Zinc (HUC 17010305), Bulletin Vol. 22-8

#### 58.01.01, Rules for the Control of Air Pollution in Idaho

- 58-0101-2101 Adoption of Pending Fee Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)
- 58-0101-2101 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite, Fee Rule), Bulletin Vol. 22-9
- 58-0101-2101 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 21-10

#### 58.01.02, Water Quality Standards

- **58-0102-2201** Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-7 (PLR 2023)
- 58-0102-2201\* Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-3 (\*rulemaking includes negotiated docket 58-0102-1801)
- **58-0102-2201** Notice of Meeting of the Idaho Board of Environmental Quality, Bulletin Vol. 22-3

#### 58.01.05, Rules and Standards for Hazardous Waste

**58-0105-2201** Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)

**58-0105-2201** Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-9

#### 58.01.07, Rules Regulating Underground Storage Tank Systems

58-0107-2301 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation (ZBR) Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 23-3

#### 58.01.08, Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems

58-0108-2301 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules - Zero-Based Regulation (ZBR) Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 23-3

#### 58.01.17, Recycled Water Rules

58-0117-2201 Adoption of Pending Rule (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-12 (PLR 2023)

58-0117-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ZBR Chapter Rewrite), Bulletin Vol. 22-9

58-0117-2201 Notice of Intent to Promulgate Rules – Zero-Based Regulation Negotiated Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-4

### IDAPA 59 – PUBLIC EMPLOYEE RETIREMENT SYSTEM OF IDAHO (PERSI)

#### 59.01.01, Rules for the Public Employee Retirement System of Idaho (PERSI)

**59-0101-2201** Adoption of Pending Rule, Bulletin Vol. 23-1 (PLR 2023)

59-0101-2201 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Bulletin Vol. 22-9

# IDAPA 61 – STATE PUBLIC DEFENSE COMMISSION

61-0000-2200 Rules of the Idaho State Public Defense Commission – Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking – Adoption of Temporary Rule – Reauthorizes Title 01, Chapters 01-04 – Bulletin Vol. 22-7 (eff. 7-1-21)T

#### 61.01.01, General Provisions and Definitions

61-0000-2200 Rules of the Idaho State Public Defense Commission – Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking – Adoption of Temporary Rule – Reauthorizes Title 01, Chapter 01 – Bulletin Vol. 22-7 (eff. 7-1-21)T

#### 61.01.02, Requirements and Procedures for Representing Indigent Persons

61-0000-2200 Rules of the Idaho State Public Defense Commission – Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking – Adoption of Temporary Rule – Reauthorizes Title 01, Chapter 02 – Bulletin Vol. 22-7 (eff. 7-1-21)T

#### 61.01.03, Records, Reporting, and Review

61-0000-2200 Rules of the Idaho State Public Defense Commission – Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking – Adoption of Temporary Rule – Reauthorizes Title 01, Chapter 03 – Bulletin Vol. 22-7 (eff. 7-1-21)T

#### 61.01.04, Financial Assistance and Training Resources

61-0000-2200 Rules of the Idaho State Public Defense Commission – Notice of Omnibus Rulemaking – Adoption of Temporary Rule – Reauthorizes Title 01, Chapter 04 – Bulletin Vol. 22-7 (eff. 7-1-21)T

# **Subject Index**

D
Definitions, IDAPA 21.01.04 27
Administrator 27
Applicant 27 Armed Forces Member 27
Cemetery 28
Committal Service 28
Cremains 28
Designated Interpretive Trail 28 Disinterment 28
Division 28
Interment 28
Qualified Person 28
Reinterment 28
Unremarried Spouse 28 USDVA 28
$\mathbf{F}$
Fees For Interment, Disinterment,
Reinterment, & Memorial 28
Disinterment 28 Interment 28
Reinterment 28
Ĭ
Incorporation By Reference 27
$\mathbf{L}$
Legal Authority 27
M
Memorials & Donations 29
Donations & Gifts 29
Flowers & Grave Decorations 29 Grave Markers 29
Plaques, Statues, & Other
Memorials 29